PLANNING COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

MINUTES
October 3, 2011
Council Chamber
CONVENE:
PRESENT:

STAFF:

1:34 p.m.
Councilmember Donald G. Couch, Jr., Chair
Councilmember Gladys C. Baisa, Vice-Chair
Councilmember Elle Cochran
Councilmember Danny A. Mateo
Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla
Councilmember Michael P. Victorino
Councilmember Mike White
Kimberley Willenbrink, Legislative Analyst
Clarita Balala, Committee Secretary

ADMIN.:

William Spence, Director, Department of Planning
Gina Hammer, Planner, Department of Planning
Michael J. Hopper. Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the
Corporation Counsel

OTHERS:

John Blumer-Buell
Kerry Ramm
Kimberly Ashdown
Dave Deleon, Government AiThirs Director, Realtors® Association of
Maui, Inc.
Ron Smith
Pat Borge
Ted Plume
Mihana Souza
Dayna Harris, Molokai Vacation Properties
Margit Tolman
Kristin Kali
Susan Luten
Toni Luten
Ray Bane
Thomas Croly, Maui Vacation Rental Association
Harlan Hughes
Martha B. Ingalls
(5) additional attendees

PRESS:

Akaku.. Maui Community Television, Inc.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 3, 2011

Chris Hamilton, The Maui News

ITEM NO. 4: SHORT-TERM RENTAL HOMES

(C.C. 11-70)

CHAIR COUCH: . .(gavel). . . Good afternoon. The Planning Committee meeting of
October 3, 2011 will now come to order. It's about 1:34. I wanted to first remind
everybody to turn off their cell phones, please, or any other noise-making device,
at least set them on stun. I want to welcome Committee voting Members,
Committee Vice-Chair Baisa. Good morning, good afternoon.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon, sir.
CHAIR COUCH: And then Councilmember Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha.
CHAIR COUCH: Council Chair Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATFO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Councilmember Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, sir.
CHAIR COUCH: Councilmember White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha.
CHAIR COUCH: And Council Vice-Chair Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon, everybody, and thank you for coming to the meeting.
We don't have any non-voting Members here today. And the Administration, we
have Will Spence, the Planning Director; Gina Hammer, the Planner for the
Planning Department, who's going to be our entertainment for this afternoon; and
Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel.
MR. HOPPER: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: And of course the Legislative Staff...the Legislative Analyst Kim
Willenbrink
--
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Good afternoon.
CHAIR COUCH: --and Committee Secretary Clarita Balala. Good afternoon. All right.
Members, without any objection, normally we have public testimony at this time,
1 would like to do our presentation first. That may help with everybody's
questions and concerns with the public testimony, so everybody has a chance to
take a look at, at the presentation and then we can move on from the...from there.
Is there any objection to that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. So that being said, I'd like to recess for three minutes while we
bring down the screen and move everybody, and then we will have our...or our
presentation from Ms. Hammer, and then we will go into public testimony.
Okay. We are recessed. . (gavel). .
RECESS:

1:36 p.m.

RECONVENE::

1:39 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . .(gavel), . . Okay. The meeting is back in order. We now have a
presentation from the Planning Department, and the Planner is Gina Hammer.
Gina, take it away.
MS. FLAMMER: All right. Thank you. Good afternoon, Committee Members. I want
to thank you for this opportunity to give you this information about the bill. I'm
going to start by giving you an overview of the bill and then talk a little bit about
the public policy considerations, and then I'll get to the fun part, what we heard
from the Planning Commissions and also out there in the community.
So the bill came out of the County Council. It was introduced by Councilmember
Balsa. It was referred out of the Planning Committee, this Committee, to the
Department. It was an acknowledgement of a growing trend with tourism that's
resulted in a large unregulated industry on Maui. So we're looking to establish a
permitting process with restrictions and standards for short-term rental homes. So
with the permit comes responsibility, and with these permits we're going to allow
small businesses and the local economy to participate in tourism. We're going to
provide the visitor experience and accommodations that are an
alternate...alternative to resort-based accommodations, at the same time as
working to retain the character of neighborhoods. And the bill is modeled after
the current bed and breakfast law, and it's really nice when you have an ordinance
that's modeled after an existing bill, especially a successful bill. So what is a
short-term rental home? So we're looking at rentals of less than 180 days, two
detached dwellings per unit, and no more than six bedrooms for both of those
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units. Now on Molokai, the maximum number of bedrooms in the bill is three,
the maximum occupancy in the bill is two per bedroom, that's half of what the
Bed and Breakfast Bill is because that included children. Now for parking there
is one stall required for each bedroom onsite, plus any other requirements. This
bill would allow permits to come in from people on Residential. Rural, and Ag.
The Ag does have additional requirements. Like the bed and breakfast law, Ag is
not included on Molokai. It's important to note that we're talking about homes,
we're not talking about apartments, this is not for the Apartment District. Also
not in Project District, so on Lanai you'll see Koele and Manele are not included
in this. So who can apply for a permit? You have to be an owner to apply. If
you're not a Maui resident, then the bill will require a resident manager who lives
on the property or the use of a professional manager who's accessible 24 hours a
day. The Department and the Planning Commission.. .the Maui Planning
Commission both recommended that the professional manager be in the same
community plan district or within 15 minutes by travel time. This body may want
to have a discussion about the Maui resident, what the qualifications are. We
realized as we were going through the process that you could have someone on
one island owning a property on another island or someone on one side of Maui
owning a property on the other side. Also, only a natural person may hold the
permit. We're not looking to expand corporation ownership or partnerships.
limited liabilities. One person may have only one permit. I know there'll be
some discussion maybe about some cases where that could be looked at. And the
permit is not transferable, and the reason that that's included in the Bed and
Breakfast Bill as well as...or Ordinance, as well as this bill is because we don't
want the value of the business to be attached to the value of the property. We
want to really restrict property values from rising because of this. So homes also
need to be fully constructed prior to filing for an application. We're not looking
for homes to be built for this use. So, when are neighbors notified? In the bill,
owners within 500 feet receive a notice when the application is submitted to the
County. Now in that...in the application notice it states that you can have a
written protest can be filed with the County, and those written protests come into
play when more than 30 percent of those people...owners within 500 feet all file
written protest. If the application goes to public hearing, like any other public
hearing item, then a second notice is sent out to those same neighbors. The bill
also requires a four-foot project sign notice at the front of the property, and that
way renters and people that are driving by can see that an application has been
submitted. So what is the neighbor input process for the bill? It currently has a
30 percent neighbor protest provision, and that's what I just talked about when the
notice goes out for the application, people can write in. It's only been met once
for bed and breakfast permits. The Department does recognize that most of the
impacts of these poorly managed operations where there are noise and trash and
other impacts. it's to the immediate neighbors. So what we heard out in the
community loud and clear is that we need to get stronger neighbor input
provisions. The Department's recommending that the Planning Commission
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review applications and renewals when there's two or more protests from
landowners adjacent or directly across the street. Another tool would he to use a
weighted voting for neighborhoods. So right now on Lanai and Molokai, all
applications go to those Planning Commissions. On Maui, due to the volume we
have and also the desire to streamline, we have triggers for it. [II tell you what
the B&B applications...the Maui Planning Commission reviewed about half of
them. Now we did ask them when we were in the Commission hearing on the
bill, you know, do you want to see all of them'? And they did tell us no. So what
the bill does is the triggers are if there's another one within 500 feet, we can see
some of the other ones, and then the other one that brings them to the Planning
Commission the most is the Ag land, and that's because it requires another
permit, a State Land Use Special Use Permit. It's important to note in flana, too,
when there's more than three bedrooms for the proposed use then that does go to
the liana Advisory Committee as well as the Maui Planning Commission. So the
bill has community plan district caps. They're the same for the bed and
breakfasts. Out in the community we heard a lot of discussion on this, so I'm sure
you're going to hear that too, and it should be some interesting discussion,
complete spectrum, all the way from no caps to cutting them in half. So when we
look at the public policy considerations of the bill, the policies that are most
important here are housing, economic policy, and we're looking at land use
policy. So we crunched some data with our Long Range Department to take a
look at if we had met the caps, what would it look like for the residential housing
market? And I have to tell you, we were pretty surprised to see low numbers, and
I think it was comforting to see that it doesn't appear even maxima out that it's
going to eat up a whole lot of residential housing. Now the numbers don't take
into account the recent census data that came in that showed I think 20 percent of
Maui homes are vacant. I didn't want to manipulate the data too much for you. If
you want more information on that we'd be happy...more than happy to crunch
some numbers. I do want to point out in liana the number is a little bit higher,
and I want to tell you where the caps came from originally. They were done
before the B&B Bill, based on a study of existing rentals, and I think this would
have been 2006-2007, and those numbers were cut in half So if you're
wondering why they look like they're all over the place on the residential units,
that's why. It also shows you that in Hana they obviously had...have a lot of
vacation rentals there, existing or at that time. So when we're looking at
neighborhood character, there's the concern that you're going to get a loss of
community and neighborhood character and lifestyle if you have a high
concentration of the rental properties. Now in the bill and with the B&B permits,
we have a, a trigger in there where if there's another permitted property within
500 feet, it needs to go for approval to the Maui Planning Commission, so they
could do a case-by-case look right of that proposed operation in that
neighborhood. So then the question is also how do you evaluate the potential of
an operation to create impacts to a neighborhood? So can you tell just by looking
at the property? Which one's the vacation rental? Okay. We could try it one
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more time too. Which one would you guess is the vacation rental? Okay. So if
you can't tell just by looking at the property, what do you do to evaluate the
character of the neighborhood? Well the Department is recommending specific
criteria that we use, and I'll go into those in a little bit 'cause we already use those
for B&Bs. And also probably the most effective is just to do a case-by-case
review with the Maui Planning Commission, when warranted, and that would be
multiple operations which is already in the bill or when there's neighbor protests.
So when we look at economic policy, we're obviously talking about tourism
policy, so when we take a look at our own County's strategic plan, it tells us
something we all know, that tourism accounts for 40 percent of Maui economic
activity directly. We all know it's much higher when you look at the indirect
benefits. Alternative accominodations diversify our resort-based tourism. It
generates a lot of economic activity. The money goes right into the local
economy, and there are times when Maui residents do need...do use these
accommodations. There's also a growing brand of tourism, the agritourism, and
Maui is very well positioned to benefit from this growing trend. So the other
public policy consideration that comes up is the effect on Ag land. So there...I've
heard out there concerns about using non-ag uses, residential, vacation rentals.
Keanae, it's been a real...some discussion about that. However, most of the
testimony has been in support except for the $35,000 farm income provision for
properties over 5 acres, and you'll hear a little bit more about that. Out in Hana
there's a lot of Ag properties that are more than five acres who do do farming, but
because of the income requirement they feel like they can't comply. There's also
been support for agritourism farm stays, and then the practical aspect is that this
high...this demand for this type of tourism, we're really looking at our North
Shore and we're looking at Hana, especially the North Shore where you're talking
about windsurfing and recreational activities where you just can't stay at a resort
and bring all your windsurfing gear. So it's nice that we have a history that we
can look at. We have 12 permitted operations through a conditional permit, and
we have 58 bed and breakffist permits. I didn't check this morning to see if any
more had been approved, but we already have 58. And when I took a look at the
complaints, 'cause I thought it was really important to read through them all, and I
spent a whole afternoon in the office on a Saturday going through every single
complaint for permitted operations. I'm going to tell you a little bit about what I
found. Few complaints about neighbor impacts. Repeatedly neighbors will call if
an applicant is operating while in the permit process, and I tell my applicants this,
if your sign goes up and you've been operating, your neighbors are going to call
and tell me. I also saw that there's a request for service...the request for service
system is often used for neighbor disputes, and how that system works is you can
go right on our County website, you go to online services, and you can fill out
your, your complaint right there. Now starting this year, you can no longer do it
anonymously. It used to he anonymous, so we'll see if that changes any of this.
So what were the complaints for the existing 12 conditional permits that we have?
Well there were none regarding impacts, and the first three were while the person
-
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was going through the process. And then the last one was something that was
unrelated and it looked like it, it wasn't resolved. So when I looked at the bed and
breakfast request for services, what I noticed is that much like if you can recall the
sign debate that went on last fall, you're going to get complaints from
competitors. And in this case then the competitors filed complaints against that
person. Again you're going to get people calling if you're in the application
process and you're operating, and then there have been a couple others. The one,
the party, was the owner that threw the party, that was in 2004. Kihei, much of
the same thing. Sometimes you get someone that just isn't getting any...getting
what they need and they'll continue to file, and sometimes you get someone that's
just fed up. And I do notice in Maui Meadows that we do have a lot of
complaints from there, partly I think because there's a high concentration, and
then you're also dealing with a geographic area that has a lot of gulches and noise
corridors, as I would call them. Okay. So what was the process? As I
mentioned, it was referred to the Planning Department by the Council. We took it
out to the different commissions. We also took it out to the community. So when
we went to the Maui Planning Commission we did it all in one day. I gotta say
the Commission did a really good job of going...we went through the bill pretty
much section by section. They recommended approval, our recommendations.
They added some great technical amendments. They would like to see notice go
to renters. It doesn't have to be the expensive certified mail, but they just want to
make sure that everybody knows in the area. And then the permanent sign with
contact info which I've heard repeatedly while being out there, if there's a
complaint, people want to be able to come outside, look at the phone number. and
call. They don't want to have to knock on a door. So the testimony at the Maui
Planning Commission hearing, there was 21 testifiers that got up and spoke. and
14 in favor. Now I do have summaries. I know I gave you a lot of information,
but I, I know that you like that. There are summaries of all the, the testimony and
the positions of the different groups, so if you just want to go to that instead of
reading the...I think it was 300 pages of minutes. And with the written testimony,
of the 75 letters, there were 68 in support of the bill. So when we went out to
Lanai, they were very interested in this. They recommended approval because
over there they need the rentals for not just tourists but also hunters and workers,
and for tourists they're looking at a middle market and trying to capture some of
those tourists that may not come and stay at their high-end resorts. And that
money goes right into their economy. Now they did notice that...they did note
because Lanai City has very small lots, it's a very small area, that they, they
would need some special things to make it work over there. They would like
some reduced parking requirements, smaller notice area, and then they would like
the sign to be a little bit smaller. So the testimony over there was all pretty much
people expressing the need for these rental homes. They did submit a survey of
hunters which show hunters spend a lot of money when they're on Lanai, and it's
good for their economy. And hunters also, they need this type of accommodation
to stay at. I think one of my favorite quotes from the candidate forums a couple
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years ago was the candidate from Lanai, when asked about bed and breakfast, she
said well you just can't skin a deer at the Four Seasons.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . (Laughter).
MS. FLAMMER: And that pretty much summed it up right there. There's also some
discussion about do the real estate brokers on Lanai, is there enough of them to
handle this? And we couldn't really come up with a way right now. But if you
wanted us to look a little more into that, we...we're more than happy to do that.
So we went out to Molokai twice. They recommended approval for Maui and
Lanai islands, but they would like to be exempt from the bill. Now they're just
about to start their upcoming community plan update, and they felt that this issue
was really important enough that it needed some thorough discussion. Their
current community plan policies limit tourism, and it conflicts with some of the
purposes of the bill, so they just wanted to take this out to a broader forum and
really have some good discussion on that. So the testimony was evenly divided
over there, everywhere from talking about the economic effects of it, to people
that have lived next door to, to problem ones, especially when you're on a really
small lot. I think one woman said her next-door neighbor was five feet away, the
two windows. So we went out to Hana to the Advisory Committee. It was the
first place that we went. They discussed it for a while. I think they would have
liked to have had much more time to discuss it. The report did get out to them a
little bit late too, and as you see, it was a very thick report. They did discuss it
and they looked at their community plan policies which talks about this type of
use only in the Urban District, so they wanted to be true to the community plan.
They wanted to make sure that all applications are reviewed by the Hana
Advisory Committee, and they're the local board out there. It would be good to
get their understanding of it. They acknowledged there are a lot of existing
businesses out there. If there's a way that they could qualify under the Maui
County Code...well we don't need a provision in the bill for that, there is the
Code, they could do that. And then they also commented that the community plan
cap for Hana is too high, and if you look at those residential numbers, you can see
why. And there's also concern if you're only going to put them in the Urban
District then that would be a really high number. So then when they...we had the
testifiers, we had two testifiers who were on the exact opposite side. Two
farmers, one runs a B&B but because he's over 5 acres he can't comply to the
30...with the $35,000 farm income requirement, and then we had another farmer
that is very concerned about it changing her community. But we went back out,
twice actually, first to the Hana Business Council, and there's a, there's a pretty
big write-up in one of your transmittals about that meeting, and they, they're
looking at the economy and what it brings into the economy. And basically if you
look up at the right, there's some tourists that drive through. and I don't know the
numbers but there's a lot of tourists--from me driving out there I can see--that
come through. The Business Council would like to get them out of their cars and
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spending money and staying in Hana instead of just driving through there. So
Councilmember Carroll held a community meeting on September 8 th . We had 75
residents that came, and 6 testifiers all supported the bill. Again, concern about
the fact that the properties in Hana can't become compliant 'cause of that farm
income. They talked about vacation rentals being the largest employer industry
and $6 million a year coming into the area. They're very worried that the cap
may be too low if it's lower than the existing numbers and if some of them have
to he shut down. My boss also asked me to go out to the community and listen to
them, and I really enjoyed that process 'cause a lot of them, they really understand
how the, the government works. And they had really good tools on how to bring
the neighbors in and what can be done to make the bill just a little more user
friendly, a lot of concern about streamlining. I did notice out in Haiku they seem
to have become pretty comfortable with these, though they did state they don't
want to see 'cm right on the shoreline. Maui Meadows, a lot of concern in their
neighborhood because they do have such a high concentration of permitted and
unpermitted. And Kihei wanted the process to be streamlined. We did have
discussions with the various stakeholders, the Vacation Rental Association where
they're the people running the business so it's always good to learn from them.
The Hotel and Lodging Association expressed a lot of support, and they don't
view this diversification as any kind of threat or competition to them. They see it
as a complement. The Maui Visitors Bureau, they know this is going on
worldwide, they hear it when they're out there, and they would like to see a
legitimate avenue for this type of tourism. It, it just brings Maui up as a more...a
better player out in the world market. So of course we had to review it internally,
which we did quite a bit. I will let you know that the B&B team...we have a
B&B team that processes B&B permits, we also put together the application, and
when the bill came to us, it was our job to figure out how to implement it. So we
tried to go through, and we have some technical amendments which you'll see a
little bit later from those meetings. I just want to let you know, too, from hearing
some of the testimony last time, that our Department has gone...undergone an
extensive review of the B&B Bill and it, it's a successful bill, we have 58 that are
permitted now. And the group's working on streamlining the process. We're
working on administrative rules and some amendments to the B&B Bill. Just a
little bit of cleanup, you never quite know what you're getting into sometimes
with processing. We've kind of figured it out going through 58 of them. We're
hoping that after this process maybe we can take a look at the B&B Bill again. So
what do we think after months of listening to people and studying it? Well we
support the bill. There's also, we recognize the need for more discussion on
neighbor input provisions and the community plan area caps, and we're looking
forward to hearing what you guys have to say about that. And we took a long,
hard look at enforcement, so we've got an amendment that we think will really
help us, a tool, and then we've got some technical amendments too. And so I'm
going to go through those real quickly. Again, we'd like the person that's
managing to be close by. If there's a problem, we'd like them to be able to get
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there right away. We're recommending that each dwelling be required to rent to
one group at a time. We want to reduce impacts. We also want to make sure a
B&B permit is still a very desirable permit to have. We're giving you a tool
called a resort area overlay option, and that's where in these resort areas it could
be a permitted use. You would decide what areas, and we could help you with
that if you needed some technical help. On Kauai they use visitor destination
areas as an overlay. It is the most streamlined approach. We're also
recommending, like I mentioned before, when there are protests from immediate
neighbors at the application time or even renewal, that it could be reviewed by the
Maui Planning Commission. And we have a new tool for our toolbox called
rebuttable presumption, and that is where advertisement is considered evidence of
operation unless the applicant proves otherwise. So when we're talking about
advertising, we're talking about something like this, something that shows us
you're renting, you've got a dollar amount, a calendar, pictures. Now if this
wasn't theirs, they could prove to us that it wasn't, that's where the rebuttable part
comes in. So we are undergoing broader enforcement efforts. Our Department,
we're taking a look at that section of the Code, and that's going to come to you a
little bit later. That needed some more technical review, and since it dealt with
the larger issue we're going to come back, but this will help us over time. And
then some of our technical amendments too. We wanted to make sure people that
have conditional permits weren't going to be penalized, and that affordable
housing units...we heard that on Molokai, they're not intended to be for this use.
Misleading information given during the application process, we do have a
provision that if you...once you get a permit we can revoke it, but we...there's
not much we could do during that process. We'd like the option to send
something to Planning Commission if we see something that looks unusual that
would warrant their review. And then our application review criteria, and I can't
tell you how helpful it is to have criteria that we can go to on a regular basis. It
helps us be consistent and it also helps the applicants understand how their, their
application is going to be reviewed. So the first one we'd take a look at the
number and distance to other permitted operations, and I want to say again that
this is what we do when there's multiple B&Bs in a neighborhood, this is what we
bring to the Planning Commission are these criteria. How many rental homes are
still allowed. What...how strong and what are the policies in that community
plan, and what are the number and substance of protests. Existing or past
complaints about rental operations or if you have existing or past noncompliance
with government requirements. Whether or not they're currently operating or
they have operated without a permit. I have heard discussion about maybe a
one-year time where people can come in and get their permits, kind of a carrot to,
to motivate people. And then our other criteria would have to do with Ag-zoned
properties, and that's to the degree to a farm plan has been implemented. Some
fain) plans are just stronger than others. And I do want to let you know I put a lot
information about the farm plans. If we get into ag discussion, you actually have
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the application in your, your packet there, so we can talk about that more when it
comes up. Okay. So thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, we'll take a two-minute recess to reset, and then we
will open up the floor for testimony, and then questions after that. We're in
recess. .. .(gavel). .
RECESS:

2:02 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:04 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . .(gavel). . . Okay. The Planning Committee meeting of
October 3, 2011 shall come back to order. And, Members, I'm ready to start with
public testimony. I just want to remind the, the public that you're limited to the
item on our agenda today. Sign up at the desk located in the back. And you're
limited to three minutes, and I believe at the end of three minutes you'll get a red
light and you have one minute to conclude if you haven't finished. Please state
your name and who you are representing if you are representing anybody. With
that, first person that's testify...signed up to testify is John Blumer-Buell,
followed by Kerry Ramm.

...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. RII1MER-f3UELT: Aloha, Chair Couch and Members of the Committee. My
name's John Blumer-Buell from liana. I am a member of the liana Advisory
Committee and the Maui Planning Commission. 1 can clarify sonic of those
issues. 1"m testifying as an individual. On September 13 th , The Maui News
reported the liana Advisory Committee already endorsed the proposed measure.
The liana Advisory Committee did not endorse this proposed measure, no way.
The liana Community Plan states, discourage transient rental accommodation
uses outside of the liana Urban District. We did so. The Hana Community Plan
states, discourage urban land uses and Special Use Permits out of liana Town and
except...or except. to allow those activities which are essential to the region's
economic wellbeing, and we did so. The current draft bill should not be
approved, and I don't think it should apply to liana at all at this point after
reading it. I recommend the County Council first revisit the bed and breakfast
legislation to work out issues that are not working for neighborhoods and
communities, particularly in liana. The proposed permitting process is certainly
unfair, possibly illegal and wrongfully puts the burden on the neighbors and
neighborhoods and communities. All burdens of proof should he on the applicant.
The draft proposal allows for a public hearing only if a few immediate neighbors
object. That is unfair and goes against the nature of the liana community.
Written support of the neighbors, neighborhoods, and community should he
required; however, that is not enough. And I go on in that paragraph to tell you
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what is enough. There is little-to-no enforcement against the illegal operations
particularly in Hana. And I'll try to respect the time here. Why does the County
of Maui continue to reward those that have broken the law for the longest? Why
pass new legislation when the County of Maui does not have the record,
inclination, skills, tools, guts...or guts to enforce applicable land use laws? I have
heard Council members refer to the complaint-driven system as if it were the law.
That is a total copout. Complaint-driven system is not the law. When a law is
passed, the burden of enforcement is on the government, not the neighbors and
community. When someone drives through a red light, the police do not
wait...do the police wait for a complaint? Obviously not. The illegal vacation
rental operations drive through red lights every day. They not only complain of
enforcement but want to get paid for every violation.
CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: What a sad mockery of our government and community. And I
will just say that this, this bill is just...you should...is not right for Hana, it should
be left.. .1 think Hana should be left out of this altogether. And I hope you'll
really take the time to read. Eight pages is a lot, but I think if you read it
carefully, you'll understand why. And some of these issues, they did come up in
the late 1980s in Hana, and Bob Carroll remembers very well some of the
controversies we had in Wakiu. When we got to the community plan in '93, we
had people coming forward try to legalize their operations. There was an attempt
by some people to work things out. The community put things in the community
plan asking tor help, and we haven't got it from the government. So this has just
been a...is failure of government as far as I can see, and, you know, it's a sad
situation. I think liana District should be allowed to write its own bill, and when
you look at...
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. fllumer-Buell, your time is up.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay. The last line, ill could.
CHAIR COUCH: The last line.
MR. BLUMER-BUI11,: When you look at the numbers that are being put betbre you,
they're not legitimate numbers. There's already more vacation rentals in liana
than could ever...the community would ever want. Where's the enforcement?
CHAIR COUCH: Members, any questions for Mr. Blumer-Buell? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILME-',MBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, John, for being here.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: You're welcome.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, I hear you loud and clear regarding
enforcement. Sometimes we make laws, you know, to have people complain
against their neighbors. That's the way we catch 'em. One of the things that I, I
see, if, you know, you're going to depend on your neighbors, is something like
what we had last year, the signs. Was such a small problem at first, it ended up
with hundreds of complaints, and, you know what, the County doesn't have the
manpower to go after every single business. And I see this is almost exactly
what's going to happen. Just for your information, the island of Kauai do have
personnel that addresses TVRs or short-term rentals on that island. I think they
have two personnel that does this as their main function, you know, looking at
ads, comparing it to land use. So, yeah, I hear you loud and clear. And, and I do
believe, you know, when we do community plans, sometimes we go against the
community plans, like in Hana, no short terms or B&Bs. I don't know how many
more community plans have the same type of issues. Yeah. One thing we need to
do is address those community plans, not only for short-term rentals but also
for...I, I, I think water is a big issue. Thank you.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Mr. Chair, may I respond? Just a short comment.
Mr. Pontanilla...
CHAIR COUCH: No. Did you ask a question, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, just to inform him what's on Kauai.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any other questions for Mr. Blumer-Buell?
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, John, for being
here again. You were at the earlier meeting too. So I'm looking at the
PowerPoint that Ms. Flammer had done, and I think there were three meetings in
Hana, there were three outreach meetings. And you said...
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: There was...my understanding and I will...Gina's welcome to
correct me, there was one meeting before the Hana Advisory Committee, to the
Maui Planning Commission, and I've...in my eight-page letter I've laid out very
clearly why we were not adequately noticed, we weren't given the report until a
couple days, a long report. And it was the...the meeting was over agendized.
There was a second meeting I believe Bob Carroll had with Gina and the Hana
Business Council in his office, and then a third meeting with Bob Carroll at
Helene Hall. So...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What do you...maybe you can help with this one,
because I'm seeing Hana Advisory was saying how the cap is too high, and then
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in

one of the meetings with Member Carroll, they're saying that cap is too low,
it'll negatively hurt the existing operations and shut them down. So I'm just
trying to figure out where a balance is here, and what voices are really truly
representative.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Well it's, it's...1 will answer that. This is, this is totally out of
balance at this point. This issue was thoroughly vetted before the, the review of
the Hana Community Plan in 1993. I was there. This went...our community plan
went through our group of community members with the support of this County.
It passed the Maui...it came through the Hana Advisory Committee which I was
on at that time. It came through the Planning Commission. It was passed by the
County Council. So I'm saying that, that process in 1994 which is an ordinance
and is the law has more weight than people standing up that are breaking the law
and saying you can't live without us, and I believe it's totally out of balance. The
figures that I see are, are just not believable. I would like to see some accurate
numbers of...I mean I give an example, on Hana Bay we have 12 illegal vacation
rentals, 12 right in a row, and, you know, they're all, they're all illegal,
unpermitted. They've taken housing away from the local community. There's no
question about it. There's been a big impact on the environment out there. It's
never been looked at. It's all in my letter, and the thing that's so sad to me is it is
really not in the nature of the Hana community to be complaining. People don't
complain against their neighbors. Ed Cashman, who's on the Hana Advisory
Committee, was nearly in tears about the whole thing. I mean he actually ended
up complaining. His neighborhood of Haneoo has been overrun to a point where
he is beside himself. That is really sad. And in, in that particular instance,
Haneoo, there's a B&B that got approved out there because of the system. There
was...although I know of dozens of people that object to that specific one, nobody
could qualify to complain because of a, an unrealistic way of permitting these
things.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, John.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: So I think, I think it's, it's worse in this. You need to go back
and get the B&B right for Hana. At least I'm all for letting the other
communities...if Haiku's happy with the B&B situation, the caps, that's line with
me. But liana's not happy with this, and that's not fine.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Blumer-Buell.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, John.
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, John, for being here this
afternoon.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: You're welcome.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: It's always good to have discussion -MR. BLUMER-BUELL: It is.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --regardless of -MR. BLUMER-BUELL: It is.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --regardless of the, you know, like, don't like, whatever. I think
it's very good to air everything. I have a question. You mentioned just a few
minutes ago that there were 12 illegal vacation rentals in Hana Bay. Have you,
have you made a formal complaint about that or has anyone?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Not that I know of The Planning Department's certainly
aware of it. And, and if I could...
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I'm...
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Oh, I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So as to your knowledge, no one has made a formal complaint?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: No.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: So it's one of those things that people in the community know
about but they don't make complaints about it?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: I don't think people are comfortable complaining. I mean they
really aren't. It's...whether it's your neighbor or...I can...I would be
complaining against properties being turned into hotels with the same designation
as my family's property, I don't care if it's ten miles away, you know.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: I, I heard Ms. Flammer say this afternoon, and I, I'm going to
question her about it when we have a chance. In regard to a change in policy, she
was saying that up until...I don't know what the date was. Has it already changed
that you have to be anonymous, I mean you can be anonymous? When does it
change, Gina? Or, Will?
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MR. SPENCE: 1 forget the exact date that the policy changed. hut...
\'!('F-CI tAIR BAtsA: its recent.
MR. SPIACI': Yes. it is. It was like I ebruarx that complainants are no longer
anonymous.
VIC -CI MIR BALSA: So. you know, up until recently it's been okay to call or to send.
you know. get in contact with the Planning Department and let them know, so it
really didn't require anybody to say FM name is John and I'm complaining about
so and so. So it's been wide open, and yet people have been reluctant to do it
And I totally agree with you, I don't like this idea of a complaint-driven system.
but that's the \\ a\ it's been.
MR. 111.[NlER-131 TIE: Yeah,
VI([-CI LAIR BALSA: And so I don't know. as ■Ne go through this bill I promise \ ou
I'm \ en interested in the enforcement provisions and how we can do a better joh.
`Cause rye. you know, had a lot of people talk about enforcement. and it flla
mean more stall paying attention if we're going to do this. But I. I \\ ill make sure
we pay attention to it. so I want to thank von for that.
MR.

Okay, Well thank you For the time you've: allowycd

CI LAIR COLICII: Thank you. Ms. Balsa. Any other Members? Mr. Ponrmill
C01;Nt 11,M1.1.1131:R PON I ANTI I.A: thank volt. One more question. John. I low
many people are employed, le I 11&13s as well as illegal would .011
kno
.

MR.

All-;R-Fit
: I do not know. and let me say that wheat would still he helpful
is the community in 1994 and the Council approved an implementing action to
stippl a stud■ with all the illegal activities. noncontOrming uses. the impacts
upon real estate speculation affordable housing, and so forth. That was never
done. So that would still be a help to get something objective like that. 1 e been
testikirT practically every vtr to have that funded fora..sinec 1904. • r
been done. And...
.

'

CI I/11R COI

Okay. "Thank you. Mr. Buell.

MR. Bl.rMNR-Bt1 II.: Okay.
CI IAW ( 01
-

Mr. Pontanill:i.
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COI1NCII.MINI3FR PON l*ANIL' A: I hat 's it. Yeah. "Thank y
CI IA IR (.'01,JCI I: Members? Thank \
cry much. Mr. 131tmier-l3u '11.
have two today. (lot your trip made...made worthwhile -MR. 131.1 NIFR-1311111.1, . Yeah, Well 1 have
-

CHAIR COI 4111: --use oly our trip.
MR. 131 'MNR-11 111

My kite's oil this eek from school acrd we have a 10

SO.

CHAIR COL;

. Inwk/e,O. . Alright. thank you.

MR. 131.1,IMPR-13 HI:. Thanks very much. Please read the eight pages.
CHAIR COI C'111 IhanL you. Kerry

rim followed by Kimberly Ashdown.

MS. RANIM: Aloha. My name is Kerry Ranrnr. Thank you for allowing me to speak
today concerning the !AIR Ordinance. When my husband and I decided to move
to Maui eight years ago, we took great care in deciding, which area we would
make our home. As you all know. purchasing a home is one of the biggest and
most important decisions you will make in your lifetime. 'I hat being said. we
chose Maui Meadows. We chose Maui Meadows because we like the lact that
this was a residential neighborhood and not a Hotel zone. It's important to us to
live in a community with stability. During our weekly walks around Maui
Meadows. we ‘,.\ linesti time alter time the activity that goes with the 1 VRs
in Maui Meadows, many cars, loud parties, and a general disregard for our
neighborhood. There is no current enforcement that works. Please take this all
into consideration when making your decision re< i irding Inc IVRs, 1 hzink
, -

CI I/

IR COUCI
'1 hank von, Ms. Ram. Members.
questions rot' Ms. Ram
Hearing none, thank you. Kimberly Ashdown 1011owed by Dav e Del .eon.

MS. ASHDOWN: Aloha. e\ eryone. MN, name is Kimberly Ashdown. been on Maui lor
22 years, formerly trom Oahu, a single morn of two who is struggling to
make ends meet in this rough cconomN. and Fin still current( \ looking for a better
job. In 2008 1 was laid off due to the closure of short-term rentals as well as
forced to move oil of a caretaking property of a short-term rental that was forced
to sell because of the closure. 1 was employed by three reputable companies since
1999. All three companies relied on short-term rentals to stay alive. One
compan\ was forced to close their doors and had to let go of their employees
which consisted of office stall. cleaners, maintenance people. and landscapers
lhe other two Were l'orced to lay oft' their employees ',is well, irnd the\ 're still
,
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currently in operation. Short-term rentals are a great thing. they create valuable
jobs and bring people to Maui from all over the world. People enjoy staving in
short-term rentals. It makes them feel like they're in a home a' ac, from home.
People like the privacy of a home. I have friends and former clients that I keep in
touch with, and they will not return to Mani because theN, are forced to stay in
hotels and condos. They'd rather stay in their favorite North Shore home. If the
closure of short-term rentals did not happen. I would still he gainfully employed
and not worrying ev ery month about being evicted from my home. Thank you for
allow in12 me to speak.
('HAIR (f0t1C11: lh ik you. Ms. Ashdown.
VR.J . ()RINO:. Chair?
CHAIR ('01. 1 ('I I: Nil

Mr. Victorin o

( . 01.)NCILMFAIIIFR VICII.*INO: Yeah. Thank von."[hank von. Ms. Ashdown. for
being here. So I assume that your position at that job that you were referring to
was like a manager of the property? What. what was your job...?
NIS, ASIIDOWN:
I was a travel consultant within the companies that I worked for,
and I was employed with Ilookipa I laven. which I was her travel consultant as
well as the caretaker of one ()I' the properties. And since he was lOreed to sell
had to move.
NC . 11,MINI3PR V C IMINO: Okay. Okay, So part...as part of bein g the
caretaker yrur are on present...like an on present. .premise.
MS, ASHDOWN: I was onsite
VIC'TOR INO Yeah. Yeah. I understand. yeah.
MS. ASIIDOWN: --person to he there just in case anvthine happened and whatnot.
COUNCII,N1•MIIER VR TORINO: 13ut yon

the m anager of the :iroperiv - !

MS. ASIIDOWN: No. I was pit■ing rent in the cottage a
property.

as lookine over the

C01 'NCII.N1I-M1111 VI 10 INO: Okay. Okay. Thank you tier that clarilic',
I hank you.
CI AIR COUCH: "[hank von. Mr. "'let rino. Me be
Ms. liaisa.

IC;.. 112 no I

her. .
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VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Ashdown, fix
being here this afternoon. I'm trying to look into at this point the employment
situation with this industry. Are...do you have any idea along With you, were
others laid oil also?
MS. ASHDOWN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Any idea how man)?
MS. ASIIDOWN: I can't really give you the number unfortunately.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: But...
MS. ASHDOWN: It's hard to say. I mean a lot of the other people like maintenance
people and whatnot, they're independent contractors, and they are able to go and
find other places, you know, to be employed. Whereas. I took a huge pay cut, and
I'm. you know. currently employed at Petco where I'm making zero to four hours
a week. And for the past month I have not been employed because they can't
afford to pay us.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I. I can see where this kind of trickles
down -MS. ASHDOWN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: --through the economy. It isn't just the rental but it's all the
folks that service it.
MS. ASHDOWN: Exactly.
VICE-Cl lAIR BAISA: Thank von so much.
MS. ASIIDOWN: You're welcome, Ms. Baisa.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Members? Okay. Seeing none, thank you,
Ms. Ashdown.
MS. ASIIDOWN: Thank you.
Cl IAIR COUCH: And next up is Mr. Dave DeLeon, followed by Ron Smith.
MR. DELEON: Good afternoon. Dave DeLeon. And aloha. I'm here representing the
Realtoroz Association of Maui. speaking on behalf of Maui's 1,300 licensed
,
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reactors. Maui "s visitor industry has always been...alwa s targeted highvisitors. the bill before von today acknowledges that fact and the fact that the
island has hundreds of homes that can accommodate these visitors Ira\ elinr with
extended, extended families or who require privacy. While it involves a different
county. I find it significant that when the President of the t'nited States wishes to
visit I lavvaii. his family has to stay in an illegal vacation rental, and I believe it is
indicative of the problem this bill addresses and the class of visitor that our
current regulatory process ignores. kVe've been ... (clears throat).. . excuse me,
we've been debating the issue of short-term rentals in Maui County fOr over 20
years now, I lere's some of the facts that have come out of that discussion in the
2007 shutdown of the vacation rental industry by Mayor Tavares demonstrated an
economic impact that this, this industry has. especially in the outlying areas.
Once it was shut down. our small towns telt the impact. Public opinion surveys
done by SMS Suryey...SMS Research in 2002 and 2008 both showed that Maui
residents support this industry as long as it is properly managed and does not
negatively impact neighborhood values. Ex perience, shows that these property
owners who do get their permits do not cause problems fOr their communities. but
rather the are eommunit\ assets. The\ are, in fact. the type of neighbors you
w ould 1 ‘ ant to have living next door. Before you today...the hill before you
today is based on the B&B Ordinance that was adopted by the Council in 2009. It
has protections built into it to limit negative impacts on neighborhoods. measures
to block turning these homes into commodities, and limits on the number...total
number of permits below I percent of the island's total. total housing stock. This
approach has worked well on the B&Bs...for B&Bs and can work well leer the
STRs as well. RAM is also in support of including a requirement that SI Rs he
managed by licensed property managers based on...in the same community. The
ultimate reality is. whether this measure is passed or not, this type of business
acti\ itv will exist in our community. The goal of this measure is to provide the
County a means to regulate it, to gain tax revenue from it. and to provide this
industry an opportunity to he legal and an open, an open contributing part of our
community. We respectfully encourage. we respectfully encourage a vote in
support of this measure. Mahalo.
,

CHAIR COI ICI I: Thank you, Mr. DeLeon. Members. any questions fOr the testifier?
Ms. Balsa.
VICE-CHAIR RAISA: Just a quick question. I hank you. Chair. And thank you,
Mr. DeLeon, tOr being here. I would like to ask you if you could elaborate a little
hit. I noticed that you said that You support the idea that you have licensed
property managers. ('an you elaborate?
MR. DEL ON: Yeah. There are realtors who operate as, as managers. A lot of these
properties that exist today are managed by somebody who is not on site, is not on
the property, but who goes to all the neighbors, gives out their numbers.
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They
within 15 miles or so of the property. If its
the persona
properly, they're in the neighborhood. and they, they collect all the taxes, tl
make sure everybody gets paid properly, they take care of the management of the
property and make sure it looks good, and make sure it doesn't have a nega
impact in the community.
V ICF- :HAIR RAISA: So y ou're taking it a step larthe t rather than just saying they have
to be close by or on the property, but you think that having a licensed.
credentialed person is better'
MR. DI-A,VON: A licensed person will take it set isb,. I mean we know We WOO"
have somebody who's camped out in the cottage. We'll have somebody who is.
is professional and this is what the\ do for a living. And they have their license
on the line so they're serious about it.
taxes.
'F-ClIAIR RAISA: I think the interesting part for me was that they oil
You know, this is really important that if we're going to have an industry that we
collect the taxes to help with some 0i the impacts.
-

)bl FON: I hank you. I agree.
VIOL-CILAW BALSA: Thank you very much.
CI IA IR C01 1CI 1: Thank you. Ms. liaisa. Members, any further questions`' hearing
none, thank you. Mr. DeLeon. Next up is Ron Smith. followed by Pat Bo rge.
MR. SMITH: Good afternoon. My name is Ron Smith. I am both an owner and occupy
my house in Maui Meadows. I've been living there for seven years. Three
hundred and sixty five CLAYS out Of the year I liVe in this home. I understand that
there are a number of issues as far as revenue for people that are in residences that
they, they gain income. 1 also understand that there is a revenue stream that
comes to the County from these...from people that are coming in. In my opinion.
it is both a blessing that tourism is such a predominant industry in this area. but it
is also a curse too because it's the primary industry and it puts us in a situation
where people have to resort to illegal means and so forth to gain income and so
forth, Having said that, it puts those of us Who are residents in A Very awkward
position, because I didn't come to move in Maui Meadows to live next to people
that are...own and operating bed and breakfasts and, and vacation rentals. I carne
to live and as Ms. Raman said earlier. a stable residence, so I'm opposed to it.
would hope that the, the Council might consider going forward that there are other
options. either gathering the people together or the residents together that people
are comfortable living in these types of situations as opposed to intermingling it
in in areas where it is not acceptable nor is it desired. Thank you for your time.
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CI IAIR COI VI
Ms. Balsa.

Thank you. Mr. Smith. Nlembers. any questions tor Mr. Smith?

VI('k-CHAIR BAISA: I hank you, Chair. And thank you very much. Mr. Smith, for
being here this afternoon. l'n 1 111 trying to really gather a lot of information and
fads. as I know most of, you know, all of us are. were tr. ing to sort throu g h
everything. ('an Voli describe to us--"cause oh\ iouslv you've got some section
properties close to you--the. the experiences that You're having that are negativ e?
-

MR. S MTI I I: Well first or all. persons that are,just coming in tiff a brief period. there is
no way for them to have the same feeling, of, of. of responsibility; and cleanliness
and noise. so forth. as people that liv e there on a. on a regular basis. And I know
the Council are esteemed and wise persons. I understand that. just an...it's an
issue to me as far as revenue is concerned. that is the thing that's happening
People that are in tight situations go to. to live in these situations bringing in the
revenue, and it, it puts those that are around it in an awkward situation. Ike
where Ms. Ramm is and yards are a mess. people are loud, there's no times where
Yon hav e quiet hours or not. because they're only going to he there for a ek.
Why should they care to operate in those residences in the same manner of pee pie
who lire there year round?
;

[AIR BALSA: So these are the kinds of things that, that bother you''
MR. Skill II: Absolutely. And I'm not opposed to it happening. We just do not want it
in Maui Meadows. There are other neighborhoods that might want it, that's fine,
but we don't \Yam it in Maui Meadows.
VICI

BALSA: Have )ou had the opportunity to tilt a com plain

MR, SMITI I: I have not. I've just become aware of the situation with Ms. Ramin and
the. and the, and the meeting today. but I'd he more than happy to the a
complaint.

VICb-CI !AIR BAISA: Thank you very mite
CHAIR C01...VII: Me hers? Nil . Victo rinc
-

Yeah.
INCILMFM13NR VICIORINO:
Mr. Smith, how long have you liveL. there'
MR. SMI

Seven y

Again, thank you for bein g here.

['LAN'
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MR.

VICTORIN • And in those seven ycars you' C lived there.
ever had a problem, you didn't know this existed, so your neighborhood
felt like was a residential neighborhood?

Yes. But I. I realize a lot of things happen in !Maui that
.t
normally expect to happen where I'm seeing things happen like in the main(
so I just figured people look akkay and it's just part of the. the epvironment,
just the nature of being here.
.

(' Oh

s

cit.mtAIRTR VIC FOR INO: Oka‘ „And. and you've never had a probki

h
loud parties as, as been indicated in other testifiers and, and a lot of traffic and
parking on the side of the street. all these other issues?

NIR. SNIFF! I: I have. On, on the end ni my street. , the persons that just lived there just
moved within the last couple of months...no, within the last month and the
owners are. now decided to move back to that area So yeah, they were parking
on the street, not so much noise but parking on the street and tearing up the lawn
and, and being there different hours of the night. So I have experienced that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Were they vacation rentals or wits
long-term rental'?
MR. SLITll is Ms. Kamm. was it Iona - term rentals or....Klerr '
MS. RAMNI (..

the audience): . ..{1fhtudifilc)

COUNCII,NIIIMBFR VICTORINO: ()I:ay. That's fi ne
MR. SMI

All right. I'm not sure.

)1_,INC11.MCN/11314: VICTORINO I'm just curious. Yeah. I'm just curious. I mean.
you know. you made a statement so I just was curious on how )oti determined
that. Yeah. So, okay. thank you. Mr. Smith, for being here.

MR. SNIITI I: All right.
C(MNCILMFINIIILR VICTOR' 0: Thank von.
IAM ('01.1CI I; Thank you.
COI 'NCII,M[MB R VI(. VORINO: hank you. (.'hair,
-

1, HAIR C0UCt 1: Any other Members have a question for NIr. Smith`? Whoops I did. I
had some questions for you. sir,
-

,
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MR. SN 1I fI
,

Oh I'msorrV.

CHAIR COUC1 I; You had mentioned that the lawn or the yard is all messed tlp at ibis
location. Was that a long-term rental or a short-term rental?
MR. SAII II 1: I'm not sure actuall), sir
CI IA IR COLA] I: It s the same thing as...
.

NIR. SMITI

[hat was the question he \\ as asking, yeah.

AIR ( OUCI I: Okay. And is this just one property that 'ot're
-

SMI HI [hat
CHAIR C01
Z. SNIFF!

...)eah that I notice.

--that You' re aware or?
h-huh.

CHAIR COt '1 1: Okay. All right. [hank \
MR. S1\1111

tlh- nth.

CI 1; IR COI 'CI I: Pat. Borg,e, follow

Plume.

h\

MR BORGF: Good afternoon, Council members. Did vou guys et aour link
there about what a hotel is in the WebsterDictionary? So you can call it
short-term, B&B, what have you. You know the saying. yeah. Mike, when they
say you can put lipstick on a pig. it's still a pig. Those numbers that you see
where the Planning, Department about complaints and like it was so...nobody
complained. I was one of the biggest complainers on the 13&13 issue, and you
could see that there's other complainers here about the B&B issue, so I don't see.
you know, these numbers that, that has been coming out like it's all okay. It's not
okay. This is a zoning, issue, bottom line. but I going tell you about your Council
members. Back then when that B&B issue came out. you 1Lux's were telling me no
we going get 'cm on the taxes, the B&B people are going to pay on the
taxes. I run a long-term rental. I pay more, more taxes than a B&B. Now you
guys coming out with these short-term rentals. What about the taxes? They
going, to pay their taxes? And our agricultural land, Mr. White. you make sure
that agriculture in Haiku is taken care of. I don't care lbr agricultural land be
turned into a TVR. That's why we have Wailea. I've been in the tourist indus try
for 30 years, I hired 3 employees, and most of my clientele come from the hotels,
'cause they pay the money to go on my ride. 'they have the money to 12 .0 on my
-
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ride. You're talking about economics, 6 million in liana. l lor.v come so man y
guys are unemployed in liana? You talk about. what, the economy, went down
because we put pressure on the MB? I he whole world is going down, I IOW can
guys just blame one thing'? And I hope you Council members have the guts
and put your feet down and when you set rules, you eraiwee the rules. We have a
Planner, Mr. Spence. who was a consultant now for B&Bs and TN/Rs. are setting
the rules for this issue. Same k1 n11 Mr. I hint. You remember Mr. hunt'? Where
is he today? Ile moved back to the mainland. And he. you know what he used to
tell, Mr. forge, no \korry. Mr, forge. I understand where You're coming from. I
understand the locals. Where he stay now? Ile star back on the mainland. You
got...I born and raised here, Putmene, all my lire. so don't tell me you guys
understand me, because it takes a long time to understand one local. Aloha.
Thank you very much. And Mr. Don ('ouch.
ClIAM COI lj('l
Thank y
Mr. forge. Members. any questions for Mr. forge?
(1 )kay. }fearing none, thank you. Ted Plume. followed by Mihana Souza.
-

MR. PLt!MF: Aloha. My name is Ted Plume. I'm a small businessman here on Maui.
1 e run a wedding photography business for 15 years here. We have an office on
Dairy Road. And when the crackdown came on short-term rentals, our
business--I'm sure for other factors as well—suffered, and we had to lay off a
couple or people who were adltime and a part-time person. And this hill if It
passes will help us I'm sure. and I'm sure I speak Far a lot of small businesses
here, vendors who eater to tourists who are not part or the hotel business. When
tourists come here to stay in hotels. normally they use all of the hotel services.
Ey erything's in house, everything from wedding photographers, to meals, to
entertainment, to beach going_ to rentals of things they need in terms or having
Fan here. And when they stay in a small. private location, they tend to support
small businesses here. And when these small businesses get more income coming
in. they hire more people. and in this economy I think we're all looking to see
more people have jobs and permanent jobs, good . jobs. So I think that it this hill
passes, it will help me personally and it will help a lot of other small businesses
here. We'll be able to get hack those people that we've had to let go. and Fin sure
that's true for other businesses here on Maui as well. Thank you.
.

('HA

lCII: thank y ou. Mr. Plume. Members, any questions for Mr. Plume?
learing none, thank You. Mihana Souza, followed by Da\ na I larris.
-

MS. SOI VA . Aloha. Council members and interested community persons. My ' name is
Mihana Souza and I have a home on Molokai. I also live in Kailua, so this is a
very pertinent issue to myself and to my family. Before l make my testimony I'd
like to tell you a little story. A year ago I was on the beach at Waikiki with a
singer, his name is Bill Tapia, and he's 102 years old. And we were at
McDonald's in Waikiki and he had tears in hi - eyes, and 1 said well what's
,

-

-
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11 1 0M2,, uncle? And he said. ytau know. the last time I was here. ion had a hid\ ilau
going and you had all the local people giv ing out fish to all the tourists. and then
he started to name all the I law aiians who hy ed alone the seashore. And he looked
at me and he said and 110W, I land, you're the only Hawaiian I see down here. And
it dawned on me then that as a I lawaiian community?. we gave .away the aspect of
being the welcoming committee to. to our guests. And with that in mind. I
Wanted to advocate the fact that people who Ike here should he the welcoming
committee or have the option to welcome people into their homes. and I say that.
the option should he there of course with control and with rules and perhaps
maybe classes on how to he a good WeICOMIllg -Cause we don't do
that anymore. but I would like to see that happen. I have live children and we
can't rent out' home on Molokai and We now rent it to some friends lor a Year to
two years. and so we are not able to go and visit our home. It's okay. but like my
son who has a home next to us in Kailua, hell sae, you know. we have all these
people around us who are renting and they're vacation renting and they're
%.1 hy can't we do that? i mean we're talking a room on the side or
something where We can make money as people who live here. And I almost
wanted to go to Molokai and talk to Walter Ritte and say, you know. why don't
you start having the Hawaiian people—who wouldn't want to stay with
I Iawaiian be the rental committee again? So I would like to advocate
home rentals or room rentals where we as the people who live here can also
welcome guests and he a part. of the community. be a part of a business, and
perhaps go forward controlled but also being able to advance our own economic
tnmilies as we, as we try to continue to live here with aloha. I think that's it.
,

.

CHAIR COt TC1 I: Thank yo ur, Ms. Souza.
MS, SOI,

Fhank yoft

CHAIR COI ICII: Members. any questions for the to ifi ?
Ms. Souza.
,

MS. SOlt

tearing, none. thank vou.

l'hank e ot

(..:11AW C()I ICI 1: Dayna I Farris. ftaflowed by Ma git Tolman.
-

MS. HARRIS: Aloha. Council members. My name is Davila Harris. I represent a
company called -C'I IA IR COI I( I I: Lxcuse me.... eah. thank e
OrNCILIVIINIBLR VICTOWNO: Thank ti
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MS. HARRIS: --Molokai Vacation Properties. 1 am a lull licensed broker so I do
manage properties short or long term and short-term condos. Prior to that I was
working for a real estate company up until about 2008 and we were managing
vacation rentals. We had a great business going. probahl \ 1099. 500.000 on
Molokai to vendors, to cleaners. to stores. to yard, to whatever. fixing a leak.
his year maybe 200.000. Okay. A lot of these girls are not on assistant lip ing,
they're paying their own rent, they're making good money. All these people are
making good money. it's a good thing. I did write a letter with some members or
the community. I 1 1 rote it. 1. I read it at the Molokai Planning Commission and I
submitted about 150 names. 1 do have another 100 names to submit of people that
do use our service. I've got a database of 3.000 interisland people that come.
I hey don't want condos. Condos hove quiet hours. and I'm not saving that we
don't have quiet hours, but they like to hang out. And then most of the times
they're coming to visit. they're coming to visit family there, and they're. they're
coming for a reunion. Ihey're not going to camp out at One Alii Park, They
don't want to he sitting in lintel Molokai in their small little rooms that stink.
Anyway. it's not like Maui, we don't have rooms. I did research on the website.
We have 100...no. 185 condos available to rent which equates to 240 bedrooms.
We have 44 rooms ,n...in Hotel Molokai. bionics, there was 32, that's 120
bedrooms. Since then we've lost the...Kaluakoi Resort which was 120 rooms, we
don't have the ranch and the tentalows, so that's another 126 rooms. Pau F lan. is
now a health center. You take away these homes, we're only going to he able to
put 480 people on Molokai. 1 hat's like...what do you guys get in a day.?
Anyway, that's all I need to say. But really, when you're thinking about Molokai.
I mean there's... \ es, there has to he enforcement, there has to be guidelines, there
has to be rules. I am here. I am 15 minutes away from most of those properties.
1.,.and I can't say that I really have any problems. And the one time 1 did which
was mentioned up there. I hate to say it but it was a Molokai family that was
renting it for 1'11anksgiving. They brought their whole family in :.ind out through
the weekend. You know, unfortunately 1 didn't know. It' I'd known. I would
have gone down there and said hey. 1- ou can't do this. I'm sorry. you re going to
have to take it somewhere else. Amway. that's all I need to say.
,

LAIR C'OIJC11:
Thank, thank you, Ms. 1larris.
Ms. Harris? Mr. Pontanilla.
C

Members, any questions

PON1 AN11.1.A: Thank You. Thank you for being here.
question. [low do you folks handle, you know. when you have that canoe race
between Molokai, Oahu?

MS. HARRIS: I'm sold out. There's men calling up right to this day going do von got
rooms. and I'm like we got One Alit Park now. I've got places on Fast !Aid all
the way to West. Side full. You know, sonic of them are camping out on friend',
void. so e got...mv boyfriend's got ten sleeping in his house. I mean there's

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTI S
ounc ii ati lt ( oust: or Ma
October 3,

I

only so much, and if •- don't have even those houses, I don't know. I'vL heard
they want to move the venue to Maui. That would kill us. I mean that's the only
thing that we get money hor is these small paddling events. Nobody comes,
COrNCII

PONTANIII ,A: ()ka

MS. I-IAIZR IS: "(,'ause they think nobody wat s to come and they want us.
COt;NCII,MIN1131:R PON FANILI„A: Yeah. Thank you. 1.I think that's one
main economic development drivers.
MS. I IARR IS: Tout ism is our main economic driver.
Cot N(111,N11A111FR PON IAN!

Okay. line. Thank you.

NiS. HARRIS: 1 hank you.
('HAIR (.'01.!('I I: Chair Mateo,
COI N('11 MFMIIFR MATFO: Yeah. Ms.
MS. HARRIS: Yes
COI

auk,

.

MATFO: Yeah. Thank you very much for your testimony. And.
and I agree. I agree with you. I don't often. but I agree with you.

MS. I IARRIS: "Thank you.
COrl\V

rtghtcri.

COt lN('11.1\11AllikR MA I l?(,): I mean, you know,

s"had discussions in other ---

MS. IARRIS: Sure,
M.A1
--forums. so . you know, our, our island. as You said.
right now. yeah, without the Kaluakoi Resort, without the Molokai Ranch.
without Pau liana Inn. yye virtually are sitting at a major loss. And what happens
when we're in that kind of situation is airlines, like what they're doing to us right
now, they pick and choose when they Vt ant to come to our island. So it's a hard
time just getting people to Molokai, not only because the difficulty of airlines but
the question of where you're going to stay. So there is a definite need for us
because in addition to the, the men's and the women's canoe race, Ka IIula. Pik()
vas once upon a time one of the most I guess well attended functions. over 5.000
people in a day.
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MS. HARRIS: Yes.
COt

. today we onldn't have no place to put tha

NIS. I IARRIS -. Nobody carne in this
}`o.1 know what our
COI NCII,NIEMIIER MA 1E0: Yeah. So. you, ■ou know.
numbers are in terms or the amount of beds that we can probably get? You know,
because we.. there's, there's so many that don't want to recognize themsel\ es,
von know, that can help us take a look at tru ing to help our commrniity in getting
more visitors to our island.
MS. I IARRIS: I. I didn't quit ..how mare , beds available to re
COI [NCII,MIAIIIER MAT O: Yeah.
MS. HARRIS. Are ■ on talking homes. condos, and ver■ „I •

9

INCIEMEMBER MATEO: I'm talking primarily single...the bill, this bill do s
doesn't -NIS IARRIS:
(0

I MEMBER NI

--really address condominiums and the like. So --

MS. HARRIS: okay,
INAATEO: --just the homes.
MS. HARRIS: Filt

homes are on VRIu
what Nke 1%1)0

COt jNCIEVIEMIIER

I

r

MS. HARRIS: that we know oil and honestly. I mean they would be on there. or the\
wouldn't get anybody to rent.
C01. 1 'CIEMI,MBER MATI4): Yeah.
MS. I kRRIS: So most. likely those are all or them. and then I added in. .,I mean I have
some of mine on there and other people.
t! . cliA41 mrirm mA Fro :

-)9
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MS. HARRIS: So 52 to 1 ,52 homes, I added up the bedrooms. it ‘‘
.

10 111 `,.

COIINCII,MINIIFR MA1[0: OkaN.
MS. IIAR.RIS: At two per people, that's 240. It's not many to really get in, that 'e can t
really have small events here because we can't put anybody here.
CO1INCII NILNIIIF.R. NIA 11-.(): Yeah. Yea,
You know --

NIS. I i. "RIZ.1
,

;1R

[INC ILNI

ik ■ou,

IIARRIS: --and it is the airla

hat's another story.

Yeah. I h i. ►k you for coming over and sh

COUNCILN1FNIIIER
MS. HARRIS: Yes.

MATIJI: --with us. 1 hank you very much.

I hank you,

Mr. Chair.
R VI('T RINO: (:hair`,
CI lAW COI JCI I: Thank you. Mr. Mateo. Mr. Victor
u said you
FORINO: Yeah. One quick question. You
COI iNCII.NIIAIRIA
went front I099s, 500.000 to 200.000 this last year. What does that equate in
number of people?
IARRIS: Maybe

I '11C.

COI !NCIIAINIY113FIR VICTORINO: And when►Nou v ere at 500,000?
MS. 11,\RRIS: Oh n I'm saving probabl■, a difference of about 25 peopl e.
CO1 'NCR:MIAMI
employing --

VIC I ORINO:

NIS. HARRIS: Yeah.
COUNCII,Mi MIllt VIC
-

INO:

Oh. about 25 people less than snu were
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MS. I ARR IS: Because back then, \ on know. people. they were doing their hom es,
were painting their homes, they \\ ere upgrading their homes. things like that.
C01:NCII MVNIBFR VIC I ORINO: Oka).
lVIS. I IARRIS: So they \ ere clean... von know, then they[tad the cleaners in the \ ard. so,
von know. I don't know if the\ 're still paying, some of these people that are doing
it on their own. but I do know what I'm I099 legally and the taxes that I'm
collecting. But i would say a good...when I was going through my list--I don't
1099 illeSe vendors rtn mork...--about 25 of them were like wow, WO \\
COI iNCII.MFMIII.R VIC FORINO: Oka.
MS. I IARRIS: I d

knoev what they're doing.

;NCII. All: \HIER VICTORINO: Thank von. Thankou for that cla ri fication.
MS. 1,1 RRIS: Yeah.

COI :N('II MIAII1LR VIC 101tINO:

von,

CHAIR COLCI
!hank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, anybody else'? hhank von.
Ms. Ilan is. Margit Tolman. followed k Kristin Kali.
-

MS. TOLIVIAN: Aloha. Chair, Aloha. Committee members. My name is Margit
Folman. I'm a licensed realtor property manager. and I'm also Realtors.k:
Association of Maui, and I serve as Chair of RAM's Private Property Rights
Subcommittee. I, I also own I lookipa hav en Vacation Service. and Kim
Ashdown testified earlier. She was my employee for six years. I would like to
make the Council aware of the importance ()la professional property manager.
my testimony I listed a tet‘ v(21 1 important points. 1 m not going through
everything, but I'd like to point out that we do provide rental contracts to tenants,
clarifying that the use of the property is strictly residential and that commercial
activities, parties, or any events are not allowed, We are collecting rents and
depositing authorized Client [rust accounts. We prepare income and expense
statements to owners. We are preparing the general excise transient
accommodation tax forms and we submit the taxes. As licensed real estate
agents, we are committed to Hawaii real estate law, and if Isiel a realtor
committed to the Code of Ethics of the National Association of Realtors. We
cart: high responsibilities towards the owners. tenants. and neighbors. If there is
a change in management of short-term rental. it will he in the previous manager's
interest to record the change with the County's Administration. Our license can
be revoked and lines levied if we fail in our duties. An onsite caretaker is a
welcome bonus on properties; however, it's not replacing a licensed professional
.

-
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property manager. Over the last few years. we have noticed a change within
management setup of some short-term condominium rentals. Since the advent of
online advertising and booking services with sites like VIZBO. owners eliminate
the property manager to save cost. reducing oversight even though it is required
by o ur State real estate laws. Booking, and rent collection are done online with
little or no guarantee that the consumer is not scummed and that Slate and County
taxes are being paid, Iherefore, please do not provide options for off-island
homeowners other than a licensed professional manager. who will he responsible
for the property, its tenants, and make sure that Itinds are collected into the Client
Trust account and all taxes paid. The only exception Crom within our State law is
when the owner is residing on the island. Thank you very much.
CHAR COUCH: Thank you, Ms. 'Coln n. Members, questions for the testifier?
Mr. Pontanilla.
COI, 'NCH mrM131-R PONTANII LA: Not, not so much a question. hut. '
kmiw,
what was asked earlier by Member Balsa regarding. you know, funneling through
to real estate agent of some kind. you k_tom., I, I think warrants some consideration.
heavy consideration. Because that's one way we, we as a Courtly can collect
revenues from this entity. So thank you (Or your testimony.
.

lS. TOLN IAN: thank you.
,

CHAIR COUCI

k you Ms. 3aisa.

vicr-cIIAIR BA ISA:

hank you very much. Ms. Lohman. for beine here and thank
von for the information about the benefits of having a professional property
manager. I rind that, you know. really important. because we want to make sure
that if we're going to do this. we do it right. And we want to make sure that
people are comfortable that there'll be somebody there to take care of things just
in case something goes rung. I know you're short of time today. but I wall\
would like you to share the story that when I met with you. vou told me about
what happened when you came upon a wedding where it wasn't supposed to
happen, if you got a few seconds.
.

MS. 01.MAN: Well it was the property nightmare, property management nightmare. It
happened one time in 20 years, but I was passing by one property I managed to
that time on a Sunday morning with my husband and we saw something white on
the ocean side behind the house. And what is this? So we turned around and
parked on the property and I noticed it was a big, tent And I went to the... our
guests and they were return guests, the‘ ha\ e family living here on the island, and
as a really tough situation, and breaking up a
they had planned a wedding. It, it w as
wedding is no fun. I mean I laced this father, lie was crying. they paid all this
money for having a wedding. and it's Cour hours before the caterer is coming. But
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just had to do \\ hat I had to do because it wasn't a sate property, but it's also
helping finding a solution. And I, I think that is part of riay. my job. Be
challenged but always lind a solution, and there's always a solution, and we to
it and thk.!\, had a good wedding. so that turned caul good,
-Cl!AIR BALSA: Thank, thank von vei \ much. I think that tells the story of \
s important to have somebody with credentials. Thank you very much.
FOLMAN. You're \\elcor ►e. Thank you.
cHAIR coucII : Thank y o u .
Memhers' No further questions.
Ms. Tolman. Kristin Kali. followed by Susan Linen.

t flank

MS. :Al I: Aloha. My name is Kristin Kali and I'm here to speak on a...to a number of
different issues. First all, I'm a resident, I live Upcountry in Olinda, and I love
my community. And I'm quite certain that the art galleries and restaurants and
little. local, "stop and pick up food store would not be able to sure ive without
vacation rentals in our community. People come in from out of town, they buy
jewelry, they buy artwork. they pick up their lunch for the day. and I like
Makawao like it is and I want it to stay that way. So I absolutely support vacation
rentals in my community. rill also a business owner, I am a mid wife. and I have
a fertility practice. and I have plans this year to have people come to Maui for
retreats. And so therefore I'm looking at vacation rental properties to house the
people that I will have come and bring dollars to Maui. And rill wondering
is.. .am I going to book a place and then they're going to be.,.have to shut down
to do the permitting process'? Because what I'm hearing is that the permitting
process as it stands now is quite complicated, that businesses are having to shut
down for 6 to 18 months just to go through the process. I went to one place where
the guy said when he initially got his 13& .B permit it cost him $7.000 in consulting
ices just to go through the process. Incidentally he also told me and 1 have this
other property and here's the rate for that. but you don't have to pay lax on that
one. in other words he's not reporting his other property. And I care about our
community and I want the tax dollars to come into Maui, and of course as a
business owner I want to know that my retreat is going to come oil' well and that
I'm not going to let my customers down. I also am employed he a vacation
rental. so I'm also here as a part of the industry. And I'm looking, at the business
that I work for and when they go through the permitting process, am I going l()
lose that job? I low is that going to look? I'm...and the joh...I am not a
licensed...1"m not licensed to do what I do. but I make sure that people are caring
for the property, I make sure that the property looks nice. I communicate with the
neighbors. I know the neighbors personally. I make sure our taxes are paid,
absolutely. it's my job just like any business that runs business in Maui is
obligated to pay taxes. you don't need a license to make sure that the taxes get
paid. Maybe you go to a class if you're a bookkeeper, you go to a class to learn
-

-
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how to use Quickllooks for instance, but that would be a hummer
had to get a
license to do what I already do and do w ell, so that's a little hit tricky.
let me
just look at m) notes. I'm not texting.
)1iN(

MEMBIAZS:

.q_cirrghfro

MS. KALI: Our..,I got that at my daughter's school parent night. She told
daughter.
your mom was texting through the whole presentation. No. I was taking notes of
everything you said. So in other words, the vacation rentals support local
residents. they support our communities_ they support the employees that work
there. We have a number of employees plus other service providers.
-

CI LAIR COL CH: One Mimic
MS. KAI.]: Oka). And essentially I really want this permit process tc mean that tax
dollars flow into Maui County, and to me. the way that that needs to happen is
that the cost on the permitting process needs to not he prohibitive. Businesses
don't need to shut down for six months or over a year just to go through. I'm
wondering if there's a quicker wav to do, to do inspections so that it doesn't take
so long. And I've heard on one...in one county that owners have to just sign an
affidaN it leplly stating that they have met all the criteria so the onus is on the
owner, not on the County . And we've been told that enforcement is lacking. I
would much rather the C'ount's resources he used to go after irresponsible
owners rather than penalizing people who \N. ant to do it right, want to do it legally.
want to get the tax dollars as soon possible into the County and operate legally.
CI RIR. COI "CH: Okay. ('an you wrap it up'?
MS. KAI I: Yeah, That's good.
CI IAIR
CH: Thank you. Members, any questions for Ms. Kali'? I fearing none.
thank Non very much.
MS. KALI: [hank \
('HAIR ('01 !(.'1 is Oh, actually I have one question.
MS. KALI: Okay.
COt
nere is...as you heard from other testifiers about haN ing a licensed
property manager. and you say you don't have vour...a license to do that. but that
is N1 hat you're doing. We're trying to figure out a way that we might he able to
assure that we are getting our. our taxes. and if you have somebody s, ho. who just
goes through VRBOs„ let's say, directly to a renter_ there's no way of telling that
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von have an suggestions that h ere

they are able to pay their taxLs
meet halfway in that situation'?

NIS. KALI: I lo does the County already make ere at businesses pay

t axes?

CI IAIR COI `Cl 1:That's... that is a good guestron. 11 sinesses are -MS. KALI: I mean it doesn't seem any different to me.
CI IA I R CO1 ICI I: --they're in commercial. yeah, they re in commercial locations though.
not in residential, so it's hard to tell. When you're in a business in a eomnkrcial
location. you know that that's a business. In a residential area if everybody
follows the rules that we're looking to implement then you wouldn't know that
the\ were a vacation rental unless there's a sign in front.
MS. KALI: Well except that any business registers
a business and rin assuming that
on the County level you're looking at business licenses, you're not going down
the street in a commercial district and say ing okay this is a grocer\ store. this
restaurant. it's probably all on paper. Same thing with vacation rentals being
permitted. 11 the permitting process is accessible then you have permitted
properties and can easily look at those pieces of paper saying okay, is this
permitted property paving their taxes? So. yeah. if people aren't coming for their
permits then it's hard to collect taxes for those people. so let's make it easy for
them to get their permit.
CI LAIR ('(

Okay. Thank you. Nlem )ers? All right, Thank you. Ms. Kali
-

KALI: 'E hank y
CI LAIR C01

I: Susan [men. followed by Porn Luton

MS. HI I IA: I Iello again. Thank you for your time. My name is Susan I .men and 1 live
in Maui Nleadows. I brought you sonic written testimony today_
didn't send it
in advance, I wanted it on bright paper so you wouldn't lose it. and the point .
this is that having read all of the transcripts relating to the B&B legislation,
seemed to me that a lot of the questions and issues kind of got lost. People would
be talking about one subject and then another would come up. and, and what I
wanted to do, just even for myself. is take down each of the issues that...the
important issues that I think need to he answered as you go through this proposed
legislation. And so this is my little checklist and I've tried to put in not only the
recommendations of the Planning Commission...or the Planning Department but
each of the Planning Commissions and the liana Ad\ isor y Committee. So \
should see those in their appropriate places. I want to just draw your attention to
the kinds of issues that I think should take lap some of your time. for example.
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when it comes to ownership, What kind of a deed are you going o require'? Are
you going to allow people to quitclaim some small percentage of their property in
order to claim that the person who's living 11 the property as the, as the '`owner'
isthe owner when in fact they ONAr n nothing'? Are you going to allow fractional
ownership'? And this is all the idea that if you have the on. onsite owner or the
on-island owner, you don't have to have this professional management that
you've been hearing about. ] here's also the question of this onsite person.
way that the ordinance is currently written, that person only needs to live on the
property when there are guests registered. If the point of that person is to help
impose the, the feeling of the community in the neighborhood and to let the
people who are staying in these places know what the neighborhood feeling is
about quiet hours and traffic. parties, that kind of thing, that person. if they're
only staying there when the guests are staying there. they don't share that
community feeling. There is a big question about accessibility of professional
managers. First of all. I have to say you..1 hope you have read what we've
submitted to You before about the ears of issues that we had with our neighbor
and his illegal TVR. There was a professional, licensed real estate person
involved during virtually all of that time. You call the number. they're not there.
it's the weekend, it's 2:30 in the morning, they're gone to Oahu for four days.
Not only must they be accessible, they must actually appear within a certain
period of time. In most places, you read these TVR. ordinances in other cities, it's
15 minutes. One of the things I do want to draw your attention to in the closing
moments--I
not
CHAIR C()VCII: One minute.
MS. [A TIEN: --to deal with enforcement, because enforcement I think is going to come
at another time--is special events permits. This is something, I haven't heard
anybody talk about, but what the ordinance currently says is that if you have one
of these SERI-1 permits. you can apply for special events permits. I think at the
time you apply ibr the STRII. the determination needs to be made about whether
or not this is an appropriate venue for special events, so that if it is inappropriate,
the neighbors don't constantly have to oppose these kinds of permit applications.
I did talk betbre about the notices being sent to neighbors, Right nO kV what
happens is that the applicant sends his notice to the neighbors. and f believe
strongly that the County ought to be in charge of actually sending out the notice
and receiving the notice. I also believe that the form of response by the neighbors
should he expanded. Right now the W ay it's written -CHAIR C(AJCI I: Okay. Can you finish up?
MS. lAiTFIN: --it's...there's only a 45-day window for a postmarked letter. 'f here
should he faxes and e-mails acceptable as well as phone calls for opposition
notices.
-
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions for Ms. Luten?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not so much a question but a comment. Thank you
for the checklist. It makes it a lot easier to figure it out. Thank you.
MS. LUTEN: I, I hope it's useful.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
MS. LUTEN: It was useful to me in organizing my thoughts.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
MS. LUTEN: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any other questions? Hearing none, thank you,
Ms. Luten. Tom Luten, followed by Ray Bane.
MR. LUTEN: Chair, Committee members, thanks...thank you for being here to listen to
me again. The last time this body met one testifier stood here and reminded you
of the fabulous $318 million that TVRs supposedly contribute to Maui's tourist
economy. I have degrees in economics and finance from the University of
California and Stanford Business School. I've been an economic and financial
analyst my entire career. I've spent the last couple of weeks looking into the
research supposedly behind that number, and I can tell you with confidence that it
is bunk, it's just bunk. I've submitted three-and-a-half pages of written testimony
dismantling the research. The real number is probably less than half of the
$318 million, maybe 145 million, but more to the point, the research completely
fails to identify what's really important in the discussion which is how much do
TVRs actually add to the economy. Mostly TVRs just divert business from one
place to another and add very little. My estimate of how much TVRs actually add
is $15 million. I've argued in my testimony that so-called research is actually a
subtle exercise in hide the ball. It's a clever and I believe deliberate effort to
distract you from what's actually important. I argue further that the research
which is supplied to you by the TVR lobby is no foundation upon which you can
responsibly develop public policy regarding TVRs. Please read my testimony,
it's not very long, and I think it's important. The STRH legislation that's before
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you has most of the flaws and frailties that its predecessor, the B&B legislation
has. While Planning has worked and continues to work diligently, this legislation
isn't nearly good enough for you to pass. If you doubt me, read the 34 pages of
testimony and legal analysis that we've submitted to you critiquing it that Susan
just referred to. It's a lot longer than mine but it's also important. Four years ago
when the B&B legislation was before you, many of you expressed deep
reservations about it, about the effects it would have neighborhoods, about
enforcement, about its effects on special districts like East Maui and Hana. You
were promised, promised I say, a review of the legislation after a year, and
because of that promise you went along and approved the legislation. I've said
before that the B&B legislation is a failure and I say it again, and if you pass this
STRH legislation, it'll be a failure too. You'll be cajoled into voting for it
anyway with promises of amendments and fixes to come. Sometimes your job is
to say no. You've been promised things before, promises that haven't been kept,
and you'll be promised things again and those promises won't be kept either. So I
say to you now, do the right thing now, stand up and say no. Put this thing off
until the review you were promised has been done. Fix the B&B Ordinance and
make it work. Insist that the County actually enforce the laws it already has
before you give them more for them to ignore. Do the job you were elected to do
and say no. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Luten. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you.
MR. LUTEN: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Ray Bane, and Mr. Bane is the last...oh, is not the last one to sign up
to testify. We're running down to the bottom of the list, if you want to testify,
please sign up in the back so we can get you on the list. Okay. Mr. Bane.
MR. BANE: Thank you. My name is Ray Bane. I'm a resident manager for a vacation
rental property in Keokea. I won't...I'll try not to repeat what I've already
testified at, at a former meeting. I would like to say that in the discussion today I
would like to emphasize the need as some of the, some of the people who actually
are opposed to TVRs have put, put forth, and that is we need to have strong
emphasis placed on near-neighbor experiences. If somebody lives right next door
to a TVR, they should be given a little bit more consideration in terms of their
input as opposed to somebody who may live a half mile away, so I strongly
support that. I also believe that there should be an indication of local community
support. We try hard to outreach into our community, and we feel that we've
accomplished at least to a fair degree that goal. We get support because we give
support. We try to be part of our community, we try to be a working part of it. I
think it would be a good idea to include a formal portion of this permitting
process to...or to have it to look over how well a TVR, any particular TVR
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benefit the local community, not just if it's acceptable, but how may it benefit that
community. In terms of benefits, that can be cleaning services. We try to hire
people locally who do that for us. It can be landscaping, maintenance, and
various types of local commercial operations who may be supportive--I, I would
imagine would be in our case--of the...of having new people come in and being
able to become customers. I also strongly support strong enforcement of
whatever regulations you have, strong and fair enforcement. I'm sorry, just one
other thing.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. BANE: I said it earlier. I am a local resident manager, I am not licensed, and I have
no problem with people being licensed to manage properties. But I do believe
there has to be a near...or a near access manager that you can, that you can
contact and who can respond very quickly to whatever problems you may have.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Bane. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Bane. We have one more person and then
another one that's behind. Thomas Croly, followed by somebody.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Committee members. I'm Thomas Croly, today
speaking on behalf of the Maui Vacation Rental Association. After a bit of a false
start three weeks ago, I'm pleased to see the Committee begin their review of the
Short-Term Rental Home Ordinance. The Maui Vacation Rental Association has
been pleased to have participated in many of the community meetings as well as
the Planning Commission hearings on, on this bill, and I think that we received
some very good testimony and there's good input that we've gotten from the
public from that. I would like to thank and recognize Gina Flammer for her
efforts to be as inclusive as possible in this review of this ordinance and to put it
together in, in what I believe is a fair and balanced way. The goal that we at
MVRA have for this ordinance is that we create something that's easy to comply
with for the property owner who would be inclined to follow the rules and do the
right thing and not create problems in their neighborhoods. Once that is achieved,
I think there's one thing that everyone will agree on and that is we will need
enforcement of those rules. And, and with that enforcement, that hopefully will
get rid of the people who are creating the problems that you hear folks
complaining about. We support that as, as well. And just as a side note, I'm a
Maui Meadows resident, and I run a bed and breakfast at my home, and I
certainly hope that I don't create impacts on my neighbors. Most of my neighbors
were completely unaware of my operation until a big sign went up in front of my,
in front of my place three years ago announcing that I was getting a permit.
That's, that's generally I think the...what you're going find in the case here, signs
are going to pop up and people are going to go, I didn't know that was a vacation
rental. Because one of the things about Maui Meadows is 50 percent of the
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homes are owned by people who don't live in Maui Meadows. Some of them are
long-term rentals, some of them are second homes and that kind of thing, but
50 percent of the homes are owned by people who are not full-time residents
there. Working together, I believe we can achieve the goal of creating an
ordinance that's going to let the good guys in and keep the bad guys out, and I
think that if we have the right ordinance, we're going to find that people will be
happy to have these types of folks as their neighbors. That really is what
fundamentally I'm working towards in, in, in my efforts here. As this
Committee's work moves forward, the MVRA will have some additional
amendments that we'd like to have considered aimed towards streamlining the
permitting process and also ensuring that as many property owners as possible
have the ability to comply with the agreed-on regulations. And as you go through
this, one of the things that we're doing just by, by going through this is we are
reviewing the Bed and Breakfast Ordinance. We're looking at what worked and
what do we put in this or what may not be working and do we need to change.
And I think when we're done this, this review of this ordinance, it will be the time
to go back to the Bed and Breakfast Ordinance and perhaps make some changes,
whether it be tighten it up in a particular area or open it up in another area, those
are the things that hopefully we'll learn here. I thank the, the Committee for their,
their work here, and I stand ready to help you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, any questions for Mr. Croly?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Croly, for
being here. I wanna thank you for your comments on the review of the B&B
Ordinance. You know, I was Chair of the Planning Committee when that
ordinance was passed, and I did...and we did agree as a Committee that we would
take a look at it; however, there was a change in leadership of the Planning
Committee and along came the work on the Countywide Policy Plan which took
up most of that Committee's work for the period that, you know, we should have
been doing it. But we're here now, and I think it's a perfect opportunity for us to
take a look at it and as we work on this ordinance, look at the things that have
worked and the things that haven't worked, and like you say, correct them in this
ordinance. And right, right after that, I'm sure that Chair Couch will be more than
willing to take a look at the B&B Ordinance, because we said we would and I see
no reason why we wouldn't now that we have the experience. You know, it takes
a little time after we pass a law, no matter how carefully we look at it, no matter
how much we study it and do whatever, that we many times have to go back and,
and tweak it. We spend a lot of time doing that, because, you know, we don't
have crystal balls when we sit here trying to forecast the outcome of a bill. So I
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especially want to thank you about that, but I did want to ask you a question that I
asked earlier. You know we asked the question...I asked the question about jobs,
and in your humble experience as a B&B owner, how many jobs do you...or the,
the income of how many people do you think you affect from your own business?
MR. CROLY: Well as a B&B owner, I do a lot of the work myself. The short-term
rentals that we're talking about here, all that work has to be farmed out. Now I
pay a gardener to come in. I maintain my place to a very high standard. This past
year, I, I paid about $5,000 for painting of just my cottage inside and out. I spent
another $15,000 upgrading kitchen countertops and, you know, just making it
nice, and those are all paid in the, in the local community. But again, as a B&B
owner, I do a lot of the work myself, I clean my own rooms and so forth. But if
we talk about a short-term rental, they're going to bring in a pool guy who's going
to be cleaning the pool, they're going to bringing in the, the housekeepers who are
going to be taking care of the houses. On the high end, we're going to bringing in
flower folks, we're going...you know there's, there's, there's a whole wide
breadth of people who, who would be supported by the ability to, to use some of
these homes in that manner.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I think it's really important. You know, I
didn't really understand until I got so deeply involved in, in studying this business
and meeting people that are in it, the depth of it and how it permeates through our
economy. You know, we don't even think about the fact that vacationers will
come to places like Paia and Makawao and go into the little curio shops and the
little sandwich shops, and it affects everybody. So it's a very important matter
we're talking about here, and I really want to thank you and your organization for
being available to us as a resource.
MR. CROLY: Thank you. If I can add one more -VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. CROLY: --one more guy who, who's back here, the photography guy. At my little
bed and breakfast, every two years I have to re-photograph things, 'cause I make
these changes, I have to have good, fresh photographs online. So these are the
kind of the guys. There's...unfortunately I haven't hired you but I hired this guy
who -COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(Laughter). . .
MR. CROLY: --who came in from Oahu, and I spent a thousand dollars on photography
two years ago, and now that I did these nice upgrades, I realized I gotta spent that
thousand dollars again to do the new virtual tours. Again it's a local business, the
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guy and his wife and his little kid, and they're being supported by this type of
thing.
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: I forgot about the computers. They come into it too. I guess
everybody makes money. Thank you very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Anybody...Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Thank you. And, Tom, again thank you for
very much again for your due diligence in this area and assisting us. One of the
questions I brought up to you is...or has been brought up to you and others is
enforceability and having dedicated enforcement. You know, and I've said like in
many other industries, professional industries such as insurance, such as realtors,
such as on and on, if you have a specific licensing or a specific business,
many...DCCA has a fee they charge. And that fee goes directly for enforcement
as well as monitoring services, so in other words, that money comes in, there's
people who are employed to do that to specifically monitor and enforce the rules
and regulations. And so what I was asking you, if you remember we talked,
having something of that nature where you have part of the fee would be directed
to or a area of enforcement so that now that person would be dedicated and the
monies made off of that would be made right to that person's salary. Do you
think that's a good idea?
MR. CROLY: I think that, that any kind of effort to bring about a way to honestly
enforce is a good idea, and if funding is the issue which you, which you're
representing there, I think the folks who get permits would probably be the first
ones to say yeah, I'll, I'll contribute towards that. Because I'm already hearing it
from bed and breakfast operators. Some of the bed and breakfast operators that,
that stood here a few years ago and said hey, let me get my permit, they've gotten
their permit now, and they're saying hold it, I got my permit, I'm paying more
taxes, I went through the hoops and here's other people who aren't. They're,
they're kind of the ones beating the drum right now for enforcement, so I think
that yes, the industry would support enforcement and would support to some
extent taking on the cost of, of, of that enforcement based on some portion of, of,
of our registration fees or our permitting fees, sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. And I think that's something
that also needs to be looked in, Mr. Chair. But, you know, just an idea that has
floated around because in other areas, in other industries that is a part of it, you
know, and I think even some of the industries here on Maui, that is part of the, the
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ambiance. And so to do business, you want it done right. If you're paying into an
enforceable department that does truly enforce then those who are not complying,
they get caught a lot quicker.
CHAIR COUCH: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, any other...any further
questions for Mr. Croly? Seeing none, I have one more testifier, Harlan Hughes.
MR. HUGHES: Good afternoon, everyone. Thank you for being here. I didn't come to
testify, I saw this was going on, I couldn't resist coming in, and Gina made such a
nice presentation, I had to listen to and see what everybody else said and I had to
testify. I've been listening to this issue for years as you all have. I'm...for
anybody who doesn't know me, I've been a resident of Maui for 44 years. I live
in Kula. My first job on Maui was a CNA at Hale Makua where I met all the
local families who...I've known more local families than haoles since I've been
here. And watching all of the testimonies and hearing all this, all this time there's
something just I really notice, there's a lot of positive comments and a lot of
negative comments. Most of the negative comments are xenophobes and
NIMBYs. I'm saying this should be done right, but just saying it shouldn't be
done because they're here is totally wrong. This is part of the community as it is
today, not as it was when I moved here 44 years ago. I worked in the hotel
industry for many years as many people did because it was the industry that was
here. Well when my wife and I travel we prefer to stay in vacation rentals and
bed and breakfasts. When I go to a hotel I feel like I'm at work, and I don't go on
vacation to go to work. I think Ray Bane and David's comments were very good,
I compliment you on what you had to say, you did your work. I just wanted to
come up here and say what I feel about everything I've heard. I know I have to
take off pretty soon before I get Taguma'd.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (Laughter).. .
CHAIR COUCH: Well thank you, Mr. Hughes. Any Members want to spare him from
getting -MR. HUGHES: Caught?
CHAIR COUCH: --Taguma'd? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay. I thought you had your hand up.
- 43 -
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, no, I don't want him to get ticketed.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (Laughter).. .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thanks, Harlan.
CHAIR COUCH: All right. Thank...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Bye.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Hughes.
MR. HUGHES: . .(Inaudible). . .
CHAIR COUCH: All right. Members, that's the last testifier. If anybody else wants to
testify, this is your last chance. Going once...going twice...oh, hurry. And
please sign up at...afterwards, please. Please state your name and spell it for us
please, since we don't have a form.
MS. INGALLS: Martha B. Ingalls, I-N-G-A-L-L-S. I'm a licensed realtor. I manage a
beautiful TVR in Maui Meadows. It has been licensed since 1995. There has
only been one complaint against this property in that time, I was not managing,
and it was from the neighbor about the long-term tenant. In terms of I was
thinking of the payroll per month, a cleaner, between 200 and 1,000; a pool
person, 253 every Wednesday; a maintenance, lawn maintenance, $500 a month.
I look at my air conditioning bill, 900 to maintain those air conditioners. I look at
the professional photography. I look at the, I look at the bill that I pay my
bookkeeper, shall we say. Okay. This one TVR, all the neighbors know us, all
the neighbors have submitted letters over the, the ten years. Their families, when
they come to town, stay in this TVR. I live exactly eight minutes away. I can be
there at the drop of a hat and I have been. You know, I had young people there
that were dancing in the kitchen at 8:30 at night. The long-term tenants called
me, Martha, they're making too much noise. I was there instantly. I said oh my
God, no dancing. Okay. So they stopped, you know. There's no on-street
parking. You know, I've got the big signs about quiet hours, 9:00 p.m. to 8:00
a.m. Everybody is listening, you know. So I, I'm here to tell you that it can
happen. It's a successful operation. It's a beautiful home. Everybody benefits.
I'm very happy that I'm a trained and licensed realtor and have been since 1995.
That gives me a little bit more punch, you know, when I call, but I rarely have to,
because the, the guests, most of them come through VBR [sic]. They have to sign
the rental agreement. I have to go over the house rules for them. I meet every
single set of guests that arrive in that home, no matter what time it is, and then I
meet them as they depart. Okay. What happened, how was it, is there anything
-44-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

October 3, 2011

that I need to know? So as a member of the community, I, I've heard so much
testimony about the way that it doesn't function, and I'm going, I think I just have
to stand up here and say that it can function and does function beautifully.
CHAIR COUCH: One minute.
MS. INGALLS: Yeah. Okay. Maybe there are questions.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Members, any questions for Ms. Ingalls? Hearing none, thank
you, Ms. Ingalls.
MS. INGALLS: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: And, Members...public, any more testimonies? Okay. Without
objection, I'd like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And I also would like to take recess for ten minutes for people
to move their cars and move other things. And we'll be recessed till 3:40.
.(gavel). .
RECESS:

3:32 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:45 p.m.

CHAIR COUCH: . . . (gavel). . . Okay. The Planning Committee of October 3, 2011 is
back in order. Members, we have heard testimony, and now I wanted to inform
you that you have Resolution No. 11-24 attaching a proposed bill, A Bill For An
Ordinance Amending Title 19, Maui County Code, Relating To Short-Term
Rental Homes. The purpose of the bill is to establish procedures to permit
short-term rental homes in certain areas, subject to appropriate restrictions and
standards. What I'd like to do now is you've seen the, the PowerPoint
presentation, you've heard the testimony. In this last 45 minutes to an hour that
we have left, I'd like to open the floor for discussion and questions with the
Department. So...and I'd like to just go down the line. If you have any questions
for the Department, we'll go as long as we need to, and I'd like to get out of here
at 4:30, quarter to 5:00 and we can continue this on at a later time. So first of all,
Department, do you have any comments above and beyond the PowerPoint
presentation that you made?
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MR. SPENCE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Not too many comments. I'm very willing
to, you know, work with the Committee to, to come up with whatever
recommendations that the Council would have for this bill. I think it is an
important bill and that we find some venue for vacation rentals to become legal.
This was one of the... and maybe this will be something that comes up during the
course of the discussion. You know, we, we...we were at the Hawaii Conference
of Planning Officials recently and this was one of the topics of discussion. Of
course it, it...and it, it's really interesting how it varies from island to island. The,
the Big Island does not have a definition for short-term rentals; therefore, they
have no permitting process, they don't enforce. They... the one thing they do
enforce is bed and breakfasts, so they have a permitting process for that. So they
address that issue but the short-term rentals, anybody, anytime can rent out their
house. Kauai and there a lot of discussion about that, within their resort areas,
pretty much what they do is they have an owner register the short-term rental with
the county, and the purpose of that is to make sure that they, they're paying their
GET, TAT, and their property taxes. And they just sign an affidavit saying that
they are in compliance with county laws and all that, the...I mean as far as, you
know, building codes, et cetera, et cetera. The...I'm sure that, that would...that's
an interesting discussion, legal discussion all by itself. Outside of the resort areas,
what people have done...the process that they came up with is they, they require
that owners obtain a Certificate of Nonconformity. And basically before their law
was passed, an owner has to show that they pay their GET, their TAT, and some
kind of books that, you know, show that they were renting out. And they can get
a Certificate of Nonconformity and continue to operate. I remember when we
were doing the Bed and Breakfast Ordinance and we were looking for a simpler
process, everything...the...we were expecting a flood and we did, we got a minor
flood of permit applications. On Kauai they got the flood, they got 600
applications for their short-term rentals. Very interesting...just to see how
everybody handles it on the, on the different islands. Oahu, they still have their
own issues to, you know, that they're dealing with. They said they get about
150 complaints a year. So with that, Mr. Chairman -CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: --I'm definitely willing to discuss whatever items the Committee would
like.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, I do want to mention that, you know, in a lot of
our Code, especially Chapter, 1 think, 19, there is a definition for short-term
rentals and there is a definition for transient vacation rentals. In this instance,
we're working on short-term rentals, because not all, all the people who stay there
would, would be going...were...are here on vacation. They're here to do
traveling nurse, traveling nurses or business if it's in a different area. So we're
concentrating on short-term rentals. And the other issue is a testifier gave us a
-46-
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definition or hotel that they kind of' edited a little hit. they just put et cetera. Let
me read you the definition from that same dictionary. It says a hotel is an
establishment that provides lodging and usually meals. entertainment. and various
personal services for the public. that, that \A, ill be important when we get down
to discussing taxtition. et ceterti, sc forth. So, Ni"T. V ictorino.
NII:MI3FR
FORINO: Thank you. And thank you. Mr. Speence. lor that,
and, Ms. Hammer, for the updates. and.. you know, at least now wk.'ve got a solid
foundation to work from. I do have a question, You said Kauai got flooded. 600.
Do they have a limitation on numbers like we have imposed?
MR, SPENCE: No. They didn't have a...they didn't have caps like what \\ 're doing
here.
Ct.)riNCII,MIA/11W.R VICT(.)RINO: Proposing. Yeah.
MR. SPEW 1 Right
COliNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you think by proposing caps kind or
down that massive group coming in all of a sudden? Because I mean the caps a
just by areas now..
MR. SPEN(Th:: That's correct.
COI !NCH NII-AlliER VIC l'ORIN(

So...

MR. SPFNCI: I'd have to find out a little more detail -COr NCH NI ENIBER

(,)RINO: Okay,

MR. SPENCE: --than that.
[ORIN();
[hen the other question I have For y on.
COIIN('Ii IEIMIWR
NI r. Spence, enforcement. I think until we really ( et serious about
enforcement...those who are honest are going to come forward, but there's a still
a lot of them.. I'm not saying dishonest, 1m not trying. to use that word, but when
gig, en the chance and human nature being what it is -,

MR. SPENCE: Yes.
COt
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.

IM NO: - hev re not going to do it.
-
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COI rINCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, they 're not going to do it, So until we
have that "enforceability and that in place, whether they pay money or we
combine monies, or we have one or two, like in Kauai, dedicated enforcers that go
out and that's all they're doing. They're not worrying about a Council meeting to
come see and to talk about another issue, just short-term rentals, just B&Bs, and
combine the two because then that person or persons could become "as close to an
expert as we're going to get knowing all the provisions, laws, ordinances, and
other policies'', right. 'Then and only then do I believe we will start to see the
change. We gotta put the ordinance together, I agree, but if we don't have any
enforceability, somewhat like the B&B, how much is it really working? And
we're going to review it and I'll het you on a nickel and a quarter that we're going
to find that because of' the lack of enforceability. there are those who are still out
there doing it illegally.
-

MR. SPENCE Oh yes.
.

COI INCIEMEMBER V1CTORINO: So I mean simple ansvaer in a nutshell is we :an put
all the rules together. and until we get serious about enforcement, have it
dedicated, have it specifically there for that purpose and that person dedicated or
persons dedicated to it, then and only then will we really achieve what we're
trying to do and is get a B&B, a IVR.. a short-term rental, all of these issues really
resolved with what we put forward, Mr. Chair. And until then. we're just shaking
the tree, getting a few leaves to fall, but the fruit's still hanging. We're not
picking the right fruit. So I mean that's my take on all this, the rest we can keep
discussing. but -CHAIR CWlCII: Yep.
COr INCH MFAIBER VICIMINO: --this is
Mr. Chair.
CI IAIR ('01. lCI

[hank

MN

take on all of this. Thank you,

Nis. Balsa,

VICI -CHAIR BAISA: Yes, thank you. Chair. Comments and couple questions. I
wanted to Ibllow up on the talk about the flood on Kauai. I can understand the
difference. If You have a process that's fairly simple like signing an affidavit, I
think we would have had a flood.
MR. SP[NCF: Oh yes

.

VICE-CHAIR BALSA: But our process is not that, it's complicated and it requires quite
a hit of work, and I think that's why we've had 58 brave souls who have made it
through. But the reason for that process is there. and its that we want to
thoroughly vet the people who get these permits. And we want to make sure that
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we're doing a good job in making sure that we have very few impacts on our
neighborhoods, and I think the number of complaints makes that very clear. And
I'm sorry but we had a testifier who says it's a failure. I think that it has
challenges and yes, it can be tweaked, but I don't see it as a failure. I think that
it's been a good experiment to have it going. and I think that as we tweak it we're
going to learn more. And...hut at least now we have a process, we had nothing
when we started, and now we have something to build on. And for me. 1 I'm real
pleased that, that it is working, and 1. I think this can go ahead. Rut anyway,
that's enough about the flood. What I did want to bring up were a couple of
things that I heard. One was Ms. Hammer mentioned, when she was going
through her presentation, possibility of using weighted voting. ('an you explain
what that means? Whether it's Ms. Hammer or Mr. Spence. I'm not particular.
,

MS. FLAMNIF:R: We haven't developed it out, but basically the idea is you would do
maybe some kind of numeric weighting where the first, the adjacent neighbors
would get so many votes, three. Then the next ring would get maybe get two, and
then you'd have the outer ring that would get one, and you'd average it all up
together and...that hit a number, then there's a problem and it would get bumped.
VICF-CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. But we ve had this suggestion about the closer the people
are, the more their opinions should count. That probably is a good example of
what we're talking about?
'

MS. LAMMLIR: Yes. And one of the things I didn't mention during the presentation is
we also have a suggestion for not only adjacent neighbors, but also if 20 percent
of all the neighbors within 500 feet the protests. it would kick it also to Planning
Commission.
IAIR 13A1SA: Okay. Thank ■ou. I he other thing I wanted to clarify and of
course there's many, many questions, but I won't get into it cause others have
questions also. Rut I...what I heard today during testimony, and it was 'cry
impassioned testimony. was the idea that people have that they, they'd like a w
not to have to close down for 18 months to go through a process. ('an
comment? It tells me that we have people operating without licenses who want to
continue to operate while this process kicks in. Comments?
-

NIR. S TV:Fa I can put a little more brainpower on that particular issue. 1. I understand
the thought that...I mean 1 can think of a couple of bed and breakfasts that have
been through to, say. the Planning Commission while I've been Director. and they
just—pardon my French—they were caught in permitting hell. And, you know,
where one agency was arguing with another, and he's like going I need to go, you
know, to public hearing, I need to get this done, and they couldn't. couldn't. no
fault of their own. You know, they were delayed for months. And it's...and 1
sympathize with that especially when there are no complaints about the particular
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operation, and maybe that's...that could be one of the considerations is can you
continue to operate if there have been no complaints. 'Cause obviously from the,
from the testimony there are some that, you know, are noisy or whatever. that
have...that arc disruptive to the neighborhood, and so, you know, we should take
that into consideration as well.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you

lOr a straight answer.

MR. SPIACF: And...
VICF-(11AIR BALSA: Mr. Spence.
MR. SPFNCF:

if I could also comment.

VICE-CHAIR B \ ISA: I rn pau.
MR. SPENCF: I was. I was not meaning to imply. my comments about Kauai. that our
process wasn't successful. I think it is a very process and it...there is a lot
of care being taken to make sure things fit in with the neighborhood. I agree, we
should go hack and revisit it and tweak it, and even make it a little more user
friendly. We have a lot of experience noNA that we can utilize.
VICE.-CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. And thank you, Chair. I've got a lot of
questions but I'll stop for now. Thank you.
CIL\ IR CO1 IC11: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBFR COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Department. for it looks
like Ms. Hammer put a lot of time and energy into this. so thank you for that.
And I'm just curious, you know, in any part or this slide or discussion as in
revocation of permits, is there...1 don't really recall any, any section that really
like just to completely, you know, take away someone's permit and if there's any
parameters on where...how that would apply. I think it was part...in the. in the
processing part -MS. FLAMMER: I, 1. 1
COUNCILMEMBER COCIIRAN: --but were...
MS. FIAMIY1FR: My PowerPoint was really long to start with. so I tried to

...

COlINCILMF,MBER COCHR.AN: f think one slide you didn't have it in our printout.
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MS. FLAMER: So one of the sections of the hill, it's at the very end of the bill,
19.65.060 is Compliance and Revocation. So in there it sets out, once you've
gotten your permit, what can he done if there are problems. One of the things is it
you come in. for renewal and it's shown to he impacts to the neighborhood. there
are shown to he impacts to the neighborhood, that is a base...a loss of the
character of the neighborhood or created adverse impacts—that's actually in the
previous section--then we do not renew the permit. If the permit is still valid and
we come upon some misleading information that was submitted during the
application process, that's a reason. And actually we can revoke it if any of the
requirements of this chapter or conditions approval...conditions of approval are
not being met.
-

COI INCH MEMBER. COCHRAN: And so just one single one...?
MS. HAMMER: I'm looking through this. 'HI- 're kind of sprinkled throughout the
processing.
COI INCILMEMI3LR COCHRAN: The reason why I ask, there was a group that spoke
to me and wanted like a three strikes type of rule applied. so just, you know.
curious if that was ever discussed into looking into such a, you know.
MS. FLAMMFR: Yeah. We really liked -COI INCH MFAIRFR COCI IRAN: Yeah.
MS. PI

-- he Department. we really liked that idea.

('I lAIR COtiCII: Ms.. Ms. Hammer. hold on a second. If I may, Ms. (- o h an. there is
another transmittal that they submitted. and I think she mentioned it a little hit in
her, her Pow erPoint. but it's all on the enforcement. There's a whole section that
they, that thew "ye submitted and we hal,en't...they just submitted. And it didn't
make reporting. so that will come out for the next meeting, and it's a big section
on enforcement is in that.
COI,INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So we eat
CHAIR CO( 'CH: Yeah.
CO( 1\1(11.M F.M1IFR CO }IRAN: --look more into that then if we want to discuss that
then, then'? Okay.
.

MS. H.AMMER: I will just let you know real quickly, one of the problems we came up
with is what do you do for one of the strikes'? If the Police Department had the
authority to issue noise violations, that would make things much simpler, but 1
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know that's another process in this, it may come up before this Committ ee. And
that could be part of the...a "three strikes you're out type of rule.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. And. yeah. enforcement is
another but we all, I think, have that concern and we can talk about it. My other
question, Chair.
CHAIR COl

Uh-huh.

COI INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think it was Pat Borge who was here and he
mentioned something about taxes, and his long term he's paying a lot more than a
B&B is. SO I was iust curious, comments on taxation?
.

MR. SPENCE: Well and I will double check that statement on what the taxes are. But
the...in general the...it's going to be similar to the bed and breakfast permit
process where you lose your homeowner's exemption. The actual rate of
taxation, that's going to be up to the Budget and Finance Committee. But spk.'citic
to Mr. Borge's thing, I will double check on that
COrNCII IVIENIBER COCIIRAN: Okay. hSou.
CI AIR COUCH: Actually, Ms. Cochran, I can talk to that. B&Bs are by Charter...I
mean not Charter, by ordinance are assigned the Commercial Residential rate
which is lower than the Residential rate. The thought there I believe was because
we are requiring people who have a B&B to live in the house. so we're requiring
them to he the homeowners but we're not giving them the homeowner's
exemption. So they got a little bit lower rate than a, a long-term rental situation.
So in that case Mr. forge is correct. his long-term rental because he doesn't live
there. he has to pay the Residential rate which is a bit...I think it's $5, Mr.
Pontanilla?
all...INCILNIEMF3ER. PONTANILI.A: A little higher.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER.: Five fifty-five.
CHAIR COE1(...11: It's a little....5.55 versus 4.20.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Four twenty.
(...."OUNCILMEMBI T. (.."0(.7HRAN: Okay.
-

AIR COUCH: So, yeah.
COUNCIL:MEMBER COCHR.AN: So... okay,
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CHAIR

Because we are requiring the B&B owner to be living there, that's
their full-time residence, yet they don't get the homeowner's exemption. So that
was, I guess that was a compromise back couple years ago. Okay.

COVNCILMEN113112 COCHRAN: Thank you.
CI IAIR

4. II: Thank you. Mr. Mateo.

COUNCILMEMBEA MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. I guess one of the
things that I found rather interesting listening to your presentation was the fact
that the larger number of people who file complaints against operation is another
operation. And that seems kind of ironic, especially going through the, the many
weeks and weeks and perhaps even months of testimony during the. the beginning
of the process for us. I just wanted to make that statement because I found it to be
rather funny at this point. There, there's two particular things that, that really
interest me, and the two particular things, one obviously has to do with, with a
simplification of the permit process. If the bill is in fact passed, you're ready to
implement a simplified process'? And what is that simplified process? Since I
didn't know County had such a definition for a word, simple.
-

. (Lau,giner)
MR. SPENCE: in, in terms of short-term rentals, the bill before you is, is a much
simplified process over getting a Conditional Permit which can take two years.
sometimes longer, and. you know, multiple public hearings, et cetera, and of
course a passage of an ordinance by the Council. So this bill would simplify it.
COI ACII.MEMBER MATZO: So. so what would the, the length be in terms of trying
to secure your, your permits? Are we still talking three months, six months, a
Year'? What is the process'?
MR. SPENCE Right now I think short...or a Bed and Breakfast Permit is about about
six months if everything is there. We have some that take longer for various
reasons, but if all the information is in the submittal. we're getting 'em in about
six months. And we're working on making that even shorter.
COUNCII_MEMBER MA ITO: Okay. Thank you. The. the other area of concern for
me is what's already been discussed by testifiers and some of the. the Members.
Committee members themselves, and it has to do with enforcement. That is going
to he something that'll, you know, it will just come out and bite us. because a lot
of times our ordinances just don't have the kind of teeth to make that kind of
difference. And. you know, as we have, as we have heard time and time again,
it's usually been complaint driven that, that initiates the impact. But I don't know
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if, if it's appropriate for us to have neighbors be the enforcement tool versus, you
know, County. It's our rules, and I don't think it should ever be up to a neighbor
to turn in another neighbor because of noncompliance. So I don't really know
how it's going to he done, and I agree with some of them who, who question, you
know, how effective it's going to be without an effective enforcement component.
And that is what I still do not see, I do not see an enforcement component. and I
know Ms. Hammer even referenced the stronger neighborhood input, stronger
neighborhood input perhaps to provide comment perhaps, but not for any
enforcement component. So I just have that kind of issues, because I still believe
that we've gotta simplify the process to make it work. And, and secondly, for me,
enforcement really is one of the priorities in making the bill like..,a bill like this
successful and workable. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR COUCII: Thank you, ('hair Mateo. Mr. V ictortno.
COUNCIIAIEMBER VICTORINO: No, I already had a chance to ask questions.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
C(1)UNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So [II.

let Mr. White.

CHAIR COUCH: Mr. White.
COUNCILMFMBLR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. First of all. I'd like to thank the
Department for adding the requirement of a professional manager, because I think
the, the challenge that we face in collecting taxes is not the County's challenge,
it's the challenge of collecting the CiET and TAT taxes. And the more that we
focus on having the money collected here, the greater the likelihood is that we
will avoid, you know, transactions by Ethernet and never seeing the money. And
whatever we help the State collect is certainly helping us as well, so I. I thank you
for that And 1 also would like to throw out the idea of in order to bring these
people in that may be operating now, possibly putting into the bill a registration
period. So that during the time that they are going through the permit process,
they're registered with you, registered with the County, and we all know who they
are, where they are. And they have an opportunity to come out of the closet, so to
speak, and, and participate and have an opportunity to continue to operate while
we go through the permit process. And I'd also like to thank you for the
comments about the, the...these units adding to what Maui can offer the world,
because resorts are not for everybody, hotels are not fbr everybody. Additionally.
the, the short-term rentals and B&Bs provide a, a geographic product and a
completely different kind of product in areas that we're never going to build
resorts, we're never going to authorize resorts to he built. And it allows a
geographic diversification that allows people an opportunity to move into
business that supports their neighborhood, their area, and their...the small towns.
- 54 -
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And having been involved in many of the discussions regarding this issue with the
Hotel Association, I'd just like to reinforce what Gina said earlier. And that is
that the hotels don't see these units as competition, we see them as simply adding
to Maui's visitor offerings, and our competition is other destinations, not other
entities on Maui. And the reason I think that's important for us all to understand
is that anytime somebody conies to Maui, no matter what type of accommodation
they're going to be staying in, whether it's a hotel, a B&B, a short-term rental, or
staying with friends or staying with family, they're occupying a scat in one of our
airlines. And as I've said on a number of times, we've received the benefit of
new flights coming from eight, eight airports that we...that were lost to us when
ATA and Aloha shut down. It's important for us to make sure that those seats are
filled and continue to be tilled, because that's our lifeline. We lose the flights, we
lose a significant amount of our economic support. Sc) I just want to thank the
Department for some good work. We're not quite there yet, but it's, it's a really,
really good start. Thank you, Gina, fbr your, your sticking to this and making
sure that we're crossing the T's and dotting the Is as we go. Thank you.
CI RIR COljC1

'thank you, Mr. White. Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Not much more to say. But I agree with my
colleagues in, in the comments that they' make, but for me sticking points are, you
know, what...like everything else is enforcement. You know, after talking to the
Director of Public Works, you know. I find out that, you know, we do have only
four employees that do enforcements for this County, so that's an area that we
probably need to take a look at if we're going to move forward on this here, The
other thing that was missing in the presentation...I don't know what your
involvement or if you had communicated with the Real Property Fax Division in
regards to this issue here. So that's one. And I like the idea, you know, when you
mentioned about ag tourism, yeah, North Shore, Upcountry, liana, those areas.
too bad Molokai is not in there. You know, that would help that island greatly.
The other thing is that in regards to enforcement, we, we, we need to make the
penalty high for any illegal operations. You know, make them comply. Let's see.
That's all I. had. And again, you know, the information that you provided us this
afternoon was great, so I really appreciate your presentation to us. Thank you.
-

CI IAIR COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla. I do...yes, sir?
MR. SPENCE: Can I...just for clarification for Councilmember Pontanilla. What
specifically would you like us to know from the Real Property 'Fax Division?
We...
COI ACILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Like everything else, you know, we go through
processes like that. and when we make changes of this great.. .of importance. that

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of :Maui

October 3, 2011

some of the times we forget about the Real Property ax Division or Finance
Department.
--

MR. SPENCE: Oka).
COUNCILM EMBER PONTANILLA: And. and, you know, we find out after something
is approved that now we gotta go work on it just to ensure that the real property
taxes for that particular...in this case here, short-term rental is appropriate. So
there's a lot of talk about maybe yeah, commercialize, or, or maybe taking a look
at another classification. So rather than...what I'm trying to say is, have the
discussion. If it needs to come back to the Budget and Finance Committee, at
least a heavy discussion in regards to short-term rentals or any ordinance
regarding, you know. TVRs or B&Bs. The discussion is made at that time.
MR.. SPENCE.: Yeah.
JNCILMEMBER PONI ANIL] A: Because most cases, you know, the Real Property
Tax guys or the Finance Department are very unaware.
MR. SPENCE; Okay, Yeah. We, we did talk to them as a part of the process of
reviewing this bill, and we...maybe perhaps we can get into that later. But. you
know. we'll -COI:NCR:MEMBER PONTANIII,A: Well, let's put it this way.
MR. SPENCE: --definitely keep them in the loop.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: We went to Real Property Tax and the
Administrator, he hasn't seen this. so that's all I'm saying.
MR. SPENCE Oh. okay. Okay. We have a, we have a comment letter from them.
-

MS. FLAMMFR: In the Maui Planning Commission Staff Report, that's the thicker one,
Exhibit 6 is their letter, too, and they stated that they'll need to update their
ordinance if the bill passes. And in lieu of that, the entire property would be
classified as Hotel prior to that, so.
CI IAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. 1. I have a couple questions. Then
we'll go back around it' anybody has any more. This one's for Corporation
Counsel, I think. I know that there are several...I mean there's a lot of
subdivisions in a lot of areas that have CC&Rs, and for instance Wailea, I believe,
their CC&Rs prohibit short-term rentals. If we were to pass this law and allow
short-term rentals, does this law override the CC&Rs for subdivisions?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the Comity of Nlani

October 3, 2011

MR. HOPPER: Mr. Chair, no, no they would not, the law would not, and, and I believe,
know in the Bed and Breakfast Ordinance there is a provision that says that in
considering the application, the, the Department shall neither consider nor be
hound by any CC&Rs. Essentially. CC&Rs are a private contract among people
who live in a subdivision, so they would operate independently. Meaning that if
the CC. ..the CC.'&Rs could be more restrictive than the County zoning, and so
somebody could be in compliance with County zoning but could still he subject to
enforcement through the CC&Rs. And vice versa also, the, the CC&Rs could
allow something, but the County zoning could prohibit it, and then that person
would still have to comply with both. So, no. these would not operate to override
any CC&Rs. It would just mean the County wouldn't enforce if that person had a
permit. The CC&Rs could be changed and could make any use illegal, but that's
enforcement through whatever process is in the CC&Rs and not through the
County.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. You mentioned that the B&B Ordinance specifically prohibits
the County for considering...from considering CC&Rs, existing CC&Rs. Is there
a reason Ibr that? 'Cause I would think we would say that they could consider.
the Planning Department could consider CC&Rs if...during the application
process, if they exist. Is there a reason N.'shy you...it, it is...it seems like it's
specifically prohibited in the 13&11 Ordinance.
MR. HOPPER: Yes, Mr. Chair. That language I think was carried over from the 1997
Bed and Breakfast Ordinance version, if I'm not mistaken, and 1 wasn't, I wasn't
with the Department at the time. But I imagine you would get into the problem of
having either Corporation Counsel or the Planning Department trying to interpret
the CC&Rs of the...of other subdivisions, and I don't think at that time the
Council...it, it seemed wanted to get away from that or at least that ordinance
wanted to get away from having the County look at and, and interpret private, you
know, covenants which it had no enforcement authority over. So I believe that
was the philosophy there. I mean that is at the discretion of the Council, but I
think that was the concern.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Yeah, that would he something I'd ask the
Committee to, to consider is being able to do that. The other thing that, that we
talked about was the professional property manager, and we had one or...no, we
had two testifiers that were here that were not professional property managers but
were doing a professional job. I guess, Department, is there any way we can kind
of get a halfway, you know, meet halfway on that thing?
MR. SPENCE: Mr. Chairman, right now the proposed ordinance says...1 could find the
exact place. but it says either an onsite manager or a licensed professional if there
isn't somebody onsite.
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay.

MR. SPENCE: So it, it, it's flexible that way already.
CHAIR COUCH: All right. Thank you. Those are my two big questions right now.
Ms. Balsa. do you have more?
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: You kind of touched on one of 'em and that was the issue of the
licensed property manager. While I certainly understand the advantages of having
a licensed property manager, it would he very sad to have to see people like one
of the gentleman who testified today who's been doing that job for a long time.
There's been no complaints, the bed and breakfast is managed...actually it's a
strange situation with the Star Lookout. You know, they've done a really good
job, there are no complaints, and Mr. Bane is certainly very well qualified. So I
don't know how we would do that. But there was the other side that was pointed
out to me by the other testifier who was concerned that just having somebody live
on the property that they could be considered a property manager, but maybe
somebody who had a full-time job somewhere else and really didn't perform the
duties like collecting the money and making sure that the laws were enforced and
whatever. So she wanted it tightened up a little bit. So we're going to have to
find a happy medium here, and I'm sure we're creative enough to come up with
some language that either it would be a licensed property manager or maybe,
maybe somebody with a track record. You know, if they've been operating and
there haven't been any issues then why not. So I think our work is before us to
kind of craft some language.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. And, Mr. Chairman, if I could offer? I agree with that, that there,
there should be opportunity for onsite managers, and, and as the bill is written,
that is available. The, where the interesting thing that comes up is with renewal,
we pay attention to is our...have there been any complaints. You know, there's
been a lot of discussion of have taxes been collected. Well as a part of the
renewal process, they have to show us that the TAT and the GET have been paid,
arid that's just, that's just a part of the, the licensing.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: You know, you bring up an interesting point and that is, you
know, we're, we're knowing that we need to review the B&B Ordinance. One of
the strong points we have now is that we have people going for renewal.
MR. SPENCE: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: And going through renewal has been a whole other experience.
MR. SPENCE: Yes, it has.
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VRI-CHAIR BALSA: And from that we've learned a lot about, you know, what the
process involves. So it may be and it may have worked by divine guidance that
this is probably a better time for us to look at that ordinance now that we have the
experience of people going through renewal and what's that been like. So, you
know, the Lord moves in strange ways. The other thing I wanted to ask about was
somebody mentioned special events being included, and they were concerned
about special events being a part of the permit. Can you talk about that, Ms.
Hammer?
MS. FLAMMER: I can. Thank you fir the question. We do not currently, the
Department does not have a special events permit. I think...I talked about this
with the B&B team, and what would happen is it would have to come in as part of
the Short-Term Rental Home Permit, so then it would become part of the project
description. And that, that part would also have to be approved as well as the
short-term rental aspect.
VICE-ClTAIR BAISA: Good. I think that's a really good idea, 'cause we don't want any
of that cropping up on us unexpectedly that all of a sudden we're having that
wedding -MS. FLAMMER: Yeah. And...
VICE-CHAIR BALSA: --because it's a special event. The last thing I wanted to ask
quickly about was one of the testifiers suggested that the notifications that we're
asking people to do should be sent out by the County and should also be received
by the County. What's your reaction to that? I can guess that you probably don't
need the hassle or the work, but comment'?
MR. SPENCE: The notification that's normally sent out for, for an application is already
by certified mail, and right now that's the burden of the applicant. I can attest to
the burden of the applicant by having sent out numbers of those certified mailings
and making sure that they're right, and it is, it is a very large expense. I think it's
five and quarter...$5.25 to send out a certified letter right now, so I don't think
that's something that we want to task the Planning Department with doing. And,
but we do double check to make sure it's right. We do request that all the receipts
come in so we know that it was mailed and the, the, the letters were received.
VICE-CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. One last comment, Chair, and this is it for me. It
was mentioned that, you know, this is...we're talking about the estimated income
from this business, and the testifier mentioned that he felt that it was diverting
business from one entity to another. I just want to share with those of you who
were riot here during the last round that when we were doing the B&B Ordinance,
I received over 900 e-mails from all over the world from people who said that if I
cannot stay where I like to stay. I will not be coming again. So I don't see that as
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business being shifted from one place to another. It is business lost. And I think
Planning Department can probably verify that because you also got them.
Cl-LAIR (:OUCIE Okay. Thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Just wanted a little more
elaboration on the section about resort area overlay option. Would that be
Ms. Hammer or?
MR. SPENCE: That's...that was something that we, we discussed during the B&B prior
to me being there, something that was discussed as a part of the Bed and
Breakfast Ordinance, and it just never, it never took hold. It's something we're
proposing to the Council that for Wailea, Kaanapali, Kapalua that...and we can
present the Committee with maps, if you like, to show where this would take
place. To make that...I mean if, if you have a home within the resort areas, the
expectation is it's predominantly visitor oriented already. So. you know, just to
make that even a much simpler kind of, of permitting process, perhaps even going
as far as, say, what Kauai did and just having them register, make sure we get the
taxes. So...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So to give these areas more like, priority. I guess,
into having STRs there or?
MR. SPENCE: Not, not necessarily a priority. I think the, the great amount of
discussion with testimony and just amongst the Council members themselves is
that we're wanting to make sure that the residential areas remain in that character
and that these kinds of uses don't disturb the neighbors, et cetera. When you live
in a resort community, you're, you know, you are living very close to a hotel,
you're very...living very close to condominiums and golf courses, and more
likely than not. you know, you're encountering visitors every single day. So
that's just the very nature of the resort destinations anyway.
COI INCII.MEMBER COCHRAN: I. Ih-huh.
MR. SPENCE: So that, that's...I mean we're...one, we're trying to preserve one
character in one part of the island. In another part of the island, it's already visitor
character.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. But more of the rural-type areas, liana,
Ilaiku areas, I mean this is going...it's not designated resort in those -MR. SPENCE.: Oh, no. No, no, no.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Clothed of the County of Nlaui
October 3, 2011

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --you know what I mean?--but more, you know,
where I live, West Maui, South Maui. So I'm just trying to figure out how is
this... it says most streamlined approach.
MR. SPENCE: Yes. And, and -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So...
MR. SPENCE: --maybe what we should do is present some maps, and I name the three
big areas, Wailea, Kaanapali, Kapalua.
COUNCILMEMBIR COCHRAN: Right. Okay. And I guess that...and then there was
one section that review criteria, H. Agriculturally zoned properties, the degree that
a farm plan has been implemented. 'lhat's like in the Kapalua area, those were
actually ag lots and they were given farm plot plans and there's really no farming.
So just .. . (laughter). . . how are these things addressed? But anyways, I suppose
we'll be getting -CHAIR CO t VII: Well yeah, we'll gel into that.
CO1INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --sonic more details on that -CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
COI INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --at some other time.
CHAIR COUCI I: We definitely will get into that one.
COI PNCII,MEMBER COCHRAN: But that is definitely a concern tier me.
MR. SPENCE: Okay.
COI INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Mateo,
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah, Mr. Spence, just to...I'm going to piggyback
with Ms. Cochran's question to the Department. In areas that you recognized
which, which are the Resort-zoned areas. Resort-zoned areas, TVRs is an
appropriate use in, in those districts, isn't it?
MR. SPENCE: Well within, within the resort areas, you have a lot of single-family
residential, condominiums, et cetera. I mean we're only talking about single
family at this point, but, you know, within Kaanapali and what would traditionally
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be considered the resort area that extends just somewhat mauka of Iionoapiilani
Highway, you have a lot of single-family residential in there that were saying,
you know, maybe this would be a simplified permitting process,
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: But the law does not allow it to occur at this point?
MR. SPENCE: No, it does not.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. And...
MR. SPENCE: The, the underlying zoning is what, what people are supposed to adhere
to.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: So hence your reference to the Resort-zoned area or the
resort destinations for the TVRs?
MR. SPENCE: Well we're saving, we're saying if the Council would like to adopt this
kind of approach that within the resort -COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Got it.
MR. SPENCE: --we can establish maps for you.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Got it. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair Mateo,
COLINCIEMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino.
Cl
COUNCILMFMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. I know we getting close to the end -CHAIR COUCH: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and I know this will be a lot, lot more discussion
in this respect. I guess the other question I have along, you know, all the lines
that have been asked to you. By putting something and getting this completed.
having enforceability, would you then believe we could really establish a true
short-term rental business for all concerned? That's a trick question.
MR. SPENCE: I'm. I'm not sure I understand the...I mean that is the goal —
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right,
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MR. SPENCE: --of this.
COUNCIL:W.:1\413FR VICTORINO: Yeah. But once we establish it and know what the
goal is. can it be done? Can you...do you believe it can he done? Because we
haven't pre-approved even in the B&B even though we've had some success. 58

MR. SPF;NCE: Yeah.
COUNCII.MEMBER VICTORINO: --out of the 400 that we allotted have been issued.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
COI NCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So I mean I don't find that success. you're not even
50 percent. I'm asking the question.
MR. SPENCE: I think we can. And coupled with the enforcement, I think we'll, I think
we'll have a, a larger degree of compliance. I think the, the hard thing has
been...I mean if...the hard thing has been that, you know, they had to get
conditional permits -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Exactly.
MR. SPENCE: --and, you know, if we provide that...if we provide a simplified process
plus...I'm thinking for enforcement. And I'm, I'm sure there'll he lots more
discussion on this. You know, somehow all the people on VRBO and, you know,
people who are being managed by members of the Realtors Association,
somehow those owners need to be made aware that there is now...or there is
going to be a process by which they can come in and comply. That. said, and I
expect some, you know, people to comply. That said, there's no matter what
efforts we make, there's always going to be operators that are going to want to
operate, you know, under the wire. So, you know, and that will hopefully...that
will be those kind of things that where the main enforcement has to take place.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
It's almost like being a police officer, till
somebody speeds, which everybody speeds, you know, come on now, let's be
honest, but till you're caught, till you're caught, Mr. Spence, and then and only
then do you start complying with the speed limit, at least for a while anyhow.
right.
MR. SPENC : At least for a while.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know., come on now, you know, that's the real
world out there. I mean everybody's laughing but the fact is a fact, come on. I
can see it on any highway and I guarantee you, two thirds of the cars that fly by
me are not doing the speed limit, but let's leave that one. The other thing is a
grace period, an amnesty period. or whatever we want to call it to allow these
people time to continue to operate. What would you think would be a thir...six
months, a year, I mean something that has to be put into this. I really believe this
time we need to put something in so give them an opportunity to continue to exist
until they can comply, or if they cannot comply, then cease and desist and that's
the end of that story, yeah. But we've been fair to them.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VIC' 'ORINO: What do vou say?
MR. SPENCE: I, I think a grace period would be very appropriate. I think...we didn't
have that with the B&B.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No we did not.
MR. SPENCE: And I think that's...that contributed to some people continuing to not
come in and apply. I think if we have a grace period and we make that grace
period very well known throughout the industry, I think we'd see quite a number
of applications come in.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Last question. First in...because what if we do this
grace period, what if we do good enforcement, we have a great policy, and all of a
sudden we get 600 people show up? .. .(makes buzzer sound). . . Right. Now
you got a real challenge. right?
MR. SPENCE:: Yeah. Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: First in, compliance, complaint driven, I guess
that's all new...now to be discussed in the future. right?
MR. SPENCE: Yes. And it...and I agree. You know, first in should be first out, but we
also find that a lot of people apply for permits and their applications are very
incomplete. I mean they're getting in to, you know, to get in.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. SPENCE: And then we don't hear from them again for two years. You kno w,
we have a lot of those kinds of things happen as well.
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COUNCILMEMI3FR VICTORINO: ()kay.
MR. SPENCL: So but I agree there's. there...I think a grace period would be a very
good thing to include in this.
COI INCH MEMBFR VICTORINO: And
the flood.

create the flood there..,then we'll create

MR. SPLN(T: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. thank you . Chair. 'That's enough for me.
MR. SPENCI'_.: 1 gotta keep my staff busy.
CI IAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. White.
COIACII,MINIBER WHIM: Just one question. The. the counts for the. the units that
would he within the existing resort areas, those counts are not included in the
caps, are they? Or are they'?
MR. SPENCE: That has not been discussed vet.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you. "I hat's all I have. Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
COI NCII,MI'MLIFR WI MT: Thanks.
CI LAIR COI ICI I: Mr. Pontanilla.
COU NC'II.MFMUER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman, You know, Member
Victorino brings out a pretty good question. And one of the things that I find
though is that, you know, people that not coming out and, and getting their B&Bs
or TVRs or, you know, permitted, is that when we do the inspections that we may
find some illegal stuff. And I, l don't know how that thing can he corrected, but I
think it's going to be an issue in regards to approving permits, the illegal
constructions that was prior to the permits being, you know, trying to get the
permit. So that's a big issue. Thank you.

CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. And I, I've had the discussion with
several people, and part of the thing might he when we get into the crafting of the
language is to say you may have to...you, you may have an inspection but only of
the places that you intend to do short-term rental. That might help especially if
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it's an ohana or something that, that it's not where the person...the, the, the guests
are going to stay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANI L LA: Yeah. I, I've thought about that, and, and, you
know, when you look at the safety aspect, because, you know, they may not only
stay in that ohana but venture out to wherever, yeah, on the property. So that's
something that we need to. you know, hash out.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, All right. Members, it's about time to wrap this up for now.
There are a lot of questions that you still may have. The intent of the, the Chair is
to...we'll do crafting next meeting. Now Council...the Infrastructure
Management Committee meeting on Monday of the I e [sic] has been cancelled,
and I put out a polling. If I can get quorum I'd like to start at 9 o'clock in the
morning on the 17 °i and just go through the whole day. I don't know if you guys
are available, just look at your e-mails and see if we can get that, and if we can get
that. I'd like to start at 9:00 in the morning. Otherwise we'll he at 1:30 in the
afternoon, and keep an eye on your c-mails for when that meeting's going to be.
Please take a look at the proposed ordinance. If you need another copy, we can
certainly get you another copy. Get, get your questions down and be ready for
going through some, some heavy-duty crafting when we get back...when we start
up on Monday the 17 th , And also, if you have any further questions, feel free to
submit them in advance if you can, and we can get those answered for you
posthaste. Without any further comments, I'd like to adjourn this meeting.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Defer the item.
CHAIR COljCII: Pardon?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Defer the item.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh yeah, 1 guess we have to defer. Without any objection. I'm going
to defer the item to the next meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
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CHAIR COUCI I: Okay. So with that this meeting is adjourned. . . (gavel). .

ADJOURN: 4:41 p.m.

tet
ALF) G. OUCH. JR., Chic
Planniml Committee
'Transcribed by: Daniel Schoenbeck
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